
[ 
1 

5 

10 

( 15 

20 

25 

30 

ONTARIO HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION 

IN THE MATTER OF the Human Rights 
Code s.o. 1981, c. 53, as amended; 

AND IN THE MATTER OF the Complaint 
of Chippheng Hom dated December 20, 
1989 alleging discrimination on the 
right to equal treatment in 
accommodation and freedom from 
harassment by the landlord on the 
basis of ancestry, race, place of 
origin, ethnic origin and race 
reprisal by Elijah Elieff and 
Elieff Investments Ltd. 

********** 

AJIT JOHN 

HELD AT: 

DATE: 

VOLUME: 

********** 

Radisson Hotel, 
London, Ontario. 

August 30, 1993 

8 

Chairperson 

~I Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; Crescent. Ottawa. Onlar;o KIG 5,,9 (613) 739-1104 

I, 



1 

5 

10 

15 

I 

I 20 

I 

I 
25 

I 

I 

I 
30 

I 

APPEARANCES: 

Geri Sanson 

Robert Metz 

Counsel for the Commission 

appearing as agent for Elijah 

Elie ff and Elieff Investments Ltd. 

Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; C' escent. Ottawa . Onl a,;o KlG 5N9 (613) 739-110. 

( 

( 

( 



( II 
1 i , 

I 
I 
J 

INDEX OF WITNESSES 
II'l 

5 NAME PAGE 

GREG VAN MOORSEL. Recalled: 627 

Examination-in-chief by Ms, Sanson 627 
Cross-examination by Mr. Metz 707 

10 
ELIJAH ELIEFF. Resumed : 750 

Cross-examination by Ms. Sanson 750 

I 

I ( 
15 

20 

25 

30 

Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sai Crescent. Ottawa. Ontario KIG 5:-19 (613) 739-1104 



ii ( 

INDEX OF EXHIBITS 

5 NUMBER DESCRIPTION PAGE 

36 Book one of Mr. Van Moorsel's 633 

notes (later marked as Exhibit 

No . 52) . 

37 Book two of Mr . Van Moorsel's 633 

10 
notes (later marked as Exhibit 

No . 53) . 

5 2 Book one of Mr. Van Moorsel's 634 

notes (Previously entered as 

Exhibit 36) . 

53 Book two of Mr. Van Moorsel's 634 

15 
notes (previously entered as 

Exhibit 37) . 
( 

20 

25 

30 

Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa i Crescen t. Otl awa. Ontario KIG 5'19 (6 13) 739 -1104 

( 



.. 
• 
(j 

II 

• 

I 

., 

1 

5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

30 

626 

--- Upon commencing at 10:20 a.m. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I think without further 

ado we had better begin, but let's just see if there are 

any outstanding matters we need to deal with before, 

particularly with respect to production of documents. 

MS. SANSON: Mr. Gasparotto is here this 

morning, and also in attendance is Mr. Greg Van Moorsel 

and Ms . Mary Nesbitt. Perhaps before we proceed, it's my 
understanding that none of the parties have had an 

opportunity to review the notes, perhaps we could call 

Mr. Van Moorsel to the stand and ask him to produce the 

notes and then break for a short period to review them. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. Okay. Could 

someone just close that door for me, please? 

Okay, Mr. Van Moorsel . I'm glad you're 

here, thank you for coming. 

your possession? 

Do you have the notes in 

MR. VAN MOORSEL: I do. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: And is there any 

objection to the production of those notes? 

MR. VAN MOORSEL: No, none that I'm aware 

of . 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right. would you 

like to take the stand and we'd have you sworn and then 
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G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

you can identify the notes. 

MR. VAN MOORSEL: Sure. Do you want me to 

do that now? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Sure. We'll have you 

affirmed. 

MR. VAN MOORSEL: Pardon me? 

MS. SANSON: He's already sworn. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: That's right . 

MS. SANSON: Previously sworn. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: previously sworn by 

telephone . 

GREG VAN MOORSEL, Recalled: 

THE WITNESS: Oh t hat's right, I remember, 

yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right . 

THE WITNESS: So do I sit here? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Now, who would like to 

ask -- would you like to ask questions about the notes 

and identify them, have them identified for the record? 

MS. SANSON: Thank you. 

EXAMINATION-IN-CHIEF BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Mr. Van Moorsel, ave some 
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628 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

evidence at the beginning of the hearing that related to 

newspaper articles that you had written for the London 

Free Press. 

A. M'hm. 

Q. And I understand that you have 

brought your notes today that relate to articles 

publishing in the London Free Press on November 8th and 

9th? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And there were a couple of additional 

articles -- additional days that you took notes for those 

articles? 

A. Not for those articles, but for 

subsequent articles. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: What is the date again? 

MS. SANSON: November 8th, 1989 is the 

first publication, the first article, so the notes would 

have been taken the 7th of November? 

THE WITNESS: November 8th was the first 

publication date, yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. And what date 

were the notes made? 

THE WITNESS: For the November 8th story 

it would have been November the 7th . 

THE CHAIRPERSON: November 7th. And ou 
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629 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

have those notes with you? 

THE WITNESS: I do. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. Go ahead. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. And then notes relating to the 

November 9th article, 1989. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: And were fresh notes 

taken for that November 9th article? 

THE WITNESS: The November 9th article 

would have sprung from notes taken November the 8th. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: November the 8th, okay. 

And you have those notes with you? 

THE WITNESS: M'hm, yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right. 

MS. SANSON: I also understand that Mr. 

Van Moorsel has with him some notes that relate to some 

interviews that were conducted with some of the tenants, 

and I haven't had the opportunity to rev i ew those notes, 

but where they might relate to some of the follow up 

articles that were filed by Mr. Metz 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right. 

MS. SANSON: I would ask for those as 

well. 

THE CHAI RPERSON:. Do those notes have a 
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date? 

G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

THE WITNESS: Yes. Now, those notes are 

not confined to those two stories, they go on for another 

story which, as I understand, is not being requested, but 

they would go on into the November lOth period. I think 

they went to November lOth. I mean, I spoke to t he 

tenant or tenants on more than one occasion and it was 

all during t he week . 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. During that same 

week -- -

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: --- around November 7th 

to ---

THE WITNESS: The week of November 7th, 

yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: The week of November 

7th . All right. 

MS. SANSON: I would ask at this time for 

an opportunity to review those notes so that I may 

continue with any questions that I have for the witness. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. Just for purposes 

of identifying the notes ---

MS. SANSON: Yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: is that right? 

Do we hav e e no t es ? 
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THE WITNESS: 

G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

I have one copy with me, 

sir, but other than that only the originals are here. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right, thank you. 

I'm just thinking that in the break so that both you and 

Mr. Metz can review the notes we 'll have one copy to make 

things easier. 

All right. Would you like to -- sorry, 

are you wait ing for translation? Okay. Would you like 

to have Mr. Van Moorsel just identify these notes as his 

and then we can break? 

MS. SANSON: Certainly. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Would you like to identify your notes 

for the board? 

A. They are my notes and I've identif ied 

them. 

Q. And I understand the notes were in 
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632 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

then City Editor, Mary Nesbitt. 

MS. SANSON: Thank you. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: And all the notes, as I 

can tell, are contained in two spiral notebooks, is that 

correct? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, that's right. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. I don't have an 

exhibit list with me. 

MS. SANSON: We're 159. I think we're on 

to 36, Exhibit 36 . 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes, you're right, the 

last exhibit was 35. Okay, we'll mark these. 

MR. GASPAROTTO: The notes are in two 

books, you might want to mark the two books in as 

separate exhibits. Book one covers day one and two, and 

book two covers day three and four. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Thank you. We'll mark 

book one 36, and book two 37. And just to assist me, Mr. 

Van Moorsel 

THE WITNESS: This would be your 36 then. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: The smaller would be the 37. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Thank you. 

( I 

II 
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633 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

- - - EXHIBIT NO. 36: Book one of Mr. Van Moorsel' s notes 
(later marked as Exhibit No. 52). 

-- - EXHIBIT NO. 37: Book two of Mr. Van Moorsel' s notes 
(later marked as Exhibit No. 53.). 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Thank you. Are there 

a ny other matters before we adjourn to allow counsel to 

look at the notes? Mr. Metz? 

MR. METZ: I personally do not really have 

an interest in the notes themselves. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. 

MR. METZ: I'm more interested in the 

t estimony. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. Well, then let's 

b r eak for how long? 

MS. SANSON: Half an hour? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Half an hour. All 

right, we'll return at 11 o'clock, thank you. 

- -- Upon recessing at 10:28 a.m. 
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634 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

--- Upon resuming at 11:25 a.m. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: At the request of 

counsel for the Commission the two exhibits previously 

numbered as 36 and 37 will now bear the numbers 52 and 

53. 

--- EXHIBIT NO. 52: Book one of Mr . Van Moorsel' s notes 
(Previously entered as Exhibit 36) . 

--- EXHIBIT NO. 53: Book two of Mr. Van Moorsel' s notes 
(Previously entered as Exhibit 37). 

GREG VAN MOORSEL, Resumed: 

MS. SANSON: Just to explain, it might be 

easier for everyone to understand if we can read the 

notes. 

THE WITNESS: Sure, that's fine. 

(DISCUSSION OFF THE RECORD) 

CONTINUED EXAMINATION-IN-CHIEF BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Mr. Van Moorsel, I would like to 

begin just by asking you some questions about your note 

kee notes. Could 

I~ Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sai C,-escen!. O<la",a_ Ontario KIG 5019 (613) 739-1104 
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635 G. VAN MOORSEL, in - ch 
(Sanson) 

you describe for t he board you r process of record keepi ng 

for your articles? Now, you ' ve dealt with some of that 

when you gave your evidence, I ' d like to ask you 

specifically with respect to your note keeping, how it is 

that you keep your notes. 

A. Okay. Well , in general I keep notes 

that are an ama l gam of Faulkner shorthand and my own 

longhand, you know , you find a style that suits you and 

that ' s generally wha t you , you know, what you stick with. 

Q. Could you explain what Faulkner 

shor thand is? 

A. Yes, it ' s a there are several 

types of shorthand, as I'm sure every body k nows, and it's 

a s horthand that has no vowels , it makes use only of 

consonants, and the sense of the vowels is almost 

inevitably obvio u s just from the cont ent s of the no t e s . 

In cases where, you know, one might be confused by the 

sense there are li t tle marks you can add that bring t o 

life the mi ssing vowel so to speak , but normally i t's, 

you know. I could g ive you an example if you l i ke . 

Q. Okay. 

A . I don ' t know if you need that. 

Q. Is t here something on your first 

A. Well, you know, the word " slap" and 

"sli " and "slo " would all a ear as the same shorthand 

,~ Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; C rescent. O tt awa, On la,';o K IG 51\9 (613 ) 739 ·1 104 
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636 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

note, it would be '·SLP'·. You know, if it were a barroom 

brawl or something it would be apparent from the context 

that it wasn't somebody being slopped, it was somebody 

being slapped, you know, just to use a trivial example. 

Q; Okay. And there were some other 

symbols that you used as a means of shorthand. You've 

drawn out some of those symbols for me and I'll just ask 

you to describe what those symbols are. 

A. Sure. I mean , these were just ways 

to help you understand some of the shorthand symbols, I 

mean there are literally dozens of th em. But, you know, 

words that end in "ing" for example have a looping sort 

of symbol; "able" has sort of a rounded symbol; "ed " i s a 

line under; "er", "e"; "m" sounds are a straight line. I 

mean, I can go on and on. "And"is an upside down loop. 

Q. I'd like to deal specifically with 

the notes with respect to day one and day two, and that 

would be Exhibit No. 52, now 52. 

A. Okay . Oh, do you mean page number 

52? 

Q. No. 

A . Oh, no, no. 

Q. We've identified these ---

A. Oh yes, that's correct . 

Q. --- for the the record as 

I~~ Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; e ,esec n!. Ollawa. O,,'a,;o K1G 51'9 (6 13) 739-1 104 
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637 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

Exhibit 52, but they would be your notes ---

A. Okay. 

Q. --- titled "Day 1" and "Day 2 " . 

A. "Day 1", "Day 2", okay. 

Q. And my first question is how would 

you know what date these notes relate to? 

A. I know because I can match the 

pUblication dates against the stuff, day one, two, three 

four. I worked on the story for four days, the first two 

days were contained in the first book, and the second two 

in the second two, and if I were ever in doubt I'd just 

go look up the days that they were published and I'd 

match them. It might be different if it were, you know, 

a story that, you know, where a long exercise, say a week 

or so , or two weeks, or three weeks, one might 

something that wasn't readily going to be published. 

These are next day, these are notes for next day stories. 

They are what I took the day before, right, so they're 

not really in doubt in that sense . 

Q. Okay. And for the purposes of record 

keeping, when you pass your notes over to the editor, or 

associate editor as the case may be, what is that 

process? You pass them over and what happens to the 

notes after that? 

A. Well, I mean, one doesn't routinel 
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638 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

pass over one's notes, but I had a call that made me 

think it might be a good idea to pass them over and to 

get them out of my possession, so I acted on that . I 

just placed them in a sealed envelope, as I recall, 

turned them over to Mary Nesbitt, who was the then City 

Editor, and what happened to them between then and this 

morning, I assume they just stayed in the sealed 

envelope. 

Q. Did you mark anything on the envelope 

for purposes of identification? 

A. I think I might have written "Elieff" 

or something, you know, a file name for the story. I 

didn't see the envelope. I mean I haven't seen it since 

November of 1989. 

Q. I'd l ike to calIon you for some 

clarification with respect to the articles which are 

found in our exhibits as Exhibit No.2, and I would ask 

you just to go through the articles and the dates of the 

articles that relate to days one and day two. 

A. Okay. You mean the sequence 

basically? 

Q. Yes. 

A. Well, did the first article -- let me 

see how this worked. There was a Monday -- Monday is 

traditional 1 council da in London, in other words, 

I Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 5ai C<esccnl. Ollawa. Ontoeio KI G 5" 9 (613) 739-1104 
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639 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

I was a city councillor reporter at the time, one of two. 

We were coveri ng the city council meeting as we usually 

do on Monday nights, and the issue of whether or not Mr. 

Elieff would pay his $6,000.00 fine was in the background 

of that city council meeting, such that, for example, in 

these notes, on the portions that relate to the city 

council meeting, we know I was talking to the city 

solicitor about what might happen in the event that was 

not paid. 

It was the kind of story, though, where 

you would need to talk to everybody, and it being the 

late hour of the day that it was, I mean city council 

meetings can run until midnight, it lent itself more as a 

follow story for the next day, and in our business a 

follow i s just -- I gue s s it's · kind of a convenient ·.way 

of describ i ng something t hat can't be done at the time so 

you do it t he next day wh e never everybody can -- when you 

can reach everybody. 

So the first story i s the original follow 

story off the deadline for t he fine for Mr. Elieff not 

carrying out these city-ordered repairs to his property. 

It was like a routine follow story, a simple phone call 

t o I mean, I already knew the background from having 

spoken to the city's l egal people about the fine and the 

im lication for not the fine, et cetera, et 
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cetera. 

And, you know, 

G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

on that Monday, Mr. 

Elieff's company was fined for not complying with these 

things. So I phoned him and he said he wasn't going to 

pay it, and that was the basis for the first story. 

Q. Now, your contact with Mr. Elieff, 

what date would that have been on? 

A. That would have been on the Tuesday. 

Q. On the Tuesday. 

A. Yes. 

Q. And what's the date that your notes 

In your first book begin? 

A. They begin on the Monday at the city 

council meeting. 

Q. They begin with the city council 

meeting, and then once you reach a contact with Elieff, 

which I ---

A. It should be on page 5, right. Or 

you had it as page 5. You see, we did nothing with that 

story on the Monday night, because it really -- all the 

elements weren't there. I mean, we knew the fine or that 

the Justice of the Peace had levied these fines, but I 

mean, you know, in the interest of fair comment, et 

cetera, you know, you get -- at the hour of the day that 

we work, and doin the other assi nments that we would 

~ Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa l Crescen t. Ollawa. Dnlario KIG 5r\9 (613) 739-110. 
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641 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

have done, you know, we couldn't stitch that together 

that night. So the notes start on the routine Monday 

city council meeting. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: That's the 7th? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, it would be Monday, 

November the 7th. And the portion that picks up with 

Elieff - - -

THE CHAIRPERSON: The 6th. 

MS. SANSON: The 6th. 

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, the 6th, yes. 

The portion that picks up with the Elieff case, you know, 

would begin the next day, the 7th. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. And t he notes that you have recorded 

from pages 5, beginning at page 5 

A. Yes, hang on. Let me just get with 

you here. 

Q. Perhaps you could ---

A. It ' s your page 5, my page 1, okay, 

yes, I've got it. I've got it, yes. That would have 

been the Tu esday when I phoned Mr. Elieff. 

Q. And the article ---

A. The corresponding article would have 

been the November 8th article. Notes taken on the 7th 
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642 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

generating a story in the paper on November the 8th, or 

the next day. 

Q. I'll just ask you to identify these. 

This is our Exhibit 2 that we have, and is that the 

November 8th article? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And is that -- that's actually 

A. No, that's right, that's fine. 

That' s November the 9th from material gathered November 

the 8th. Remember there's a one day lag in the newspaper 

business. 

Q. So there were mOre notes taken on the 

8th and anothe r article on the 9th? 

A. The 9th. 

Q . And is this part of the ---

A. Okay. That's a teaser, a news 

digest. That's just a reminder to a reader when they 

look at the front of their page that there is a story, a 

correspondi ng story about this somewhere in the inside 

of the newspaper, on page B1 as it happens here, and that 

would be -- that would go with this one. Okay? 

Q. Okay. 

A. So what you have is you have three 

stories -- actually four stories that week , two of which 

were ublication da but were 

Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; Crescellt. Ortawa, Olltar';o KIG 51'9 (613) 739-1104 
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(Sanson) 

produced on diffe r ent days. There's on the final -- the 

final story of the week, the Friday story about angry 

tenants picketing outside Mr. Elieff's property, his 

business property, carried with it a companion piece 

about the tour that he invited us on of his building, but 

which was actually produced two days earlier, on the 

Tuesday. No, yes. The Wednesday, I'm sorry. 

It would have been produced at the same 

time as the second story, but featured on a different day 

in the newspaper, probably for lack of space the first 

time around. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: So there are basically 

three work days, the first day being preparation of your 

notes 

THE WITNESS: Ye s . 

THE CHAIRPERSON: and the second day 

could be preparation for publication, and the third would 

be the actual publicat ion? 

THE WITNESS: Well, the three working 

dates covered by these stories, yes. There's day one, 

the follow story; there's day two with various community 

leaders sort of, you know, provoked to say somethi ng; 

there's day three, which is the tenants and thei r 

supporters from the community picketing his business 

that's three stories. 
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644 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

But on the second day, in addition to 

producing the story about, you know, people generally 

being upset about all of this, we accepted an invitation 

from Mr. Elieff to go on a tour of his building to see 

what all the fuss was about, and that story was also 

produced that day, as I recall, but it wasn't published 

until the third day. And then again, I'm sure it was for 

something as innocuous as lack of space. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Mr. Van Moorsel, I would like to take 

you to some specific pages of your notes and have you 

read out the content of those pages. 

A. Sure. 

Q. The first page I have marked as IS-I, 

but it may be 

A. I guess that would be 56 in my notes. 

Is this it? Oh, no. Okay, I'll just look at it. We're 

just a little out of sequence here. It's my page 1. No, 

that's -- oh yes, okay, fine. Yes. Somehow we've got 

our sequencing out, but I've got the page, yes, it's on 

page 1. 

Q. Okay. Would you begin by describing 

A. Yes, this was ---
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Q. --- the circums t ances of this event? 

A. Sure . I mean, I'm sitting in our 

news room and, you know, we're anxious to find out what 

Mr. Elieff is going to do about the fine that's been 

levied on him, the two fines actually from the previous 

day. I phoned him up, I have his number right down here. 

I can't recall whether that's at his restaurant or 

somewhere else, but anyways. But we only had one 

question, was he going to pay these fines, and his 

response was why should he -- "Why shou ld I?" he says. 

Well, you know, this is not in my notes, 

but I mean I probably would have asked I probably 

would have said to him "Well, because you've been ordered 

to , the court has ordered you to", and he then told me 

t hat , we l l, he wasn't to blame for the condition of his 

property so he shouldn't have to pay the fine, it was his 

tenants that were to blame. And that's when he said 

"They're like little pigs, they think they're still 

living in the jungle . " 

And when I asked h im who "they" was, which 

is just second nature for a reporter, if somebody uses a 

pronoun, he, she, we they, just so there's no doubt in 

your mind, I mean, you always ask, yo u know. And he said 

it was his tenants, his Asian tenants, and he was quite 

s ecific about that. And that's what those notes 
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But then he went on to start t o complain 

about how much he pays, you know, he pays for this, pays 

for that and, you know, it's these people living in his 

buildings that are destroying his property, "wrecking my 

property" he said. 

Q. And where is that reflected? 

A. Well, he says, it's right there at 

the bottom, "What I mean is other people are wrecking my 

property." 

Q. Perhaps you could read out your 

notes. 

A. From which point? 

Q. Beginning from the 

A. Okay. well, I phoned him, I asked 

him "Are you going to pay?", he says "Why should I?" You 

know, we went through this conversation that I just 

related as I recall, you know, and he amplified why he 

shouldn't pay, that this is the fault of his tenants that 

his property was in the condition that it was. And, of 

c ourse , he made the remar k likening them to pigs in the 

ju ngle. 

Then there's a sort of a kind of period 

of complaining about how much he pays, you know, some of 

which was ermane, but I would sa most of which reall 
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wasn't, that wasn 't really the issue. 

People wrecking his property. He made a 

remark to me about that there are many others who hate 
5 

these refugees, is the way he put it; that he had people 

writing on the walls; that he was doing all he could, you 

know, to take care of his buildings, to patrol his 

buildings, i n his words "'The best I can to afford ", you 
10 

know, the most he could afford. 

He kept the rents down, but he was 

dealing with unpaid rent; that in London people only 

heard sort of what the tenants had to say, and what the 
15 

City Hall had to say, but not what he had to say. He ( 
describes the tenants digging allover the property, 

meaning the outside; and again another reference to the 

jungle appears, "'They think they're in the jungle." In 
20 

fact a further reference right there after, "They're like 

little pigs, they're ruining the property." And that was 

the extent of that phone call to him. 

Q. The next set of notes I'd like to 
25 

refer you to I have marked now as page 87. And I'll jus t 

note for the parties and the board that there were no 

numbers on these notes, I went through and numbered from 

page 1 of his notes onward, and Mr. Van Moorsel I believe 
30 

began at ---

A. We be an at different a es. 
( 

~. 
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events relating to the actual 

City Hall, yes. So that's your 87, 

so I think it should be like my 81 or something like 

that. I don't even reach the 80's, let me just see here. 

Oh, okay, this was -- hang on. Oh yes, here we are, yes, 

my 36. 

Q. Would you describe the circumstances 

under which these notes were taken? 

A. Yes. Again, I mean, by this time the 

first story, the follow story, you know, had appeared. 

It had provoked considerable anger, I guess in the 

community, and not just in the Vietnamese community, 

there were city councilors that were upset, and I 

suppose probably people we didn't hear from that were 

upset as well. And how did this go now? 

Mr. Elieff had invited us to come and 

tour his property. I had been speaking to him and he 

said "Well, why don't you come out and see", you know, 

"what it's all about?" And I thought, "Fine", you know. 

I asked him if a photographer could come along, and 

"Sure, no problem." I thought we could just take a 

picture, take pictures of what the place looked like, see 

what the place looked like, hear his explanations of why 

the lace looked the wa it looked,and I see here I had 
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a 3:00 p.m. appointment to go see him. 

Q. What day would this have been? 

A. This would have been on the 

Wednesday, the result of which would have been produced 

on the Wednesday, but would not have been published in 

the newspaper until the Friday, with that other story. 

Again, you know, not for any reason that I would control, 

but I'm guessing now and I'm supposing that it was for 

lack of space in the Thursday paper. 

It was a kind of a long sort of piece 

insomuch as it's sort of narrative description and the 

kind of, you know, not very heavily edited responses by 

him, so that kind of thing consumes a bit of space. 

Q. And when were these notes made? 

A. On the Wednesday. 

Q. And where were these notes made? 

A. In the hallways of his property, on 

the grounds of his property, in the driveway of his 

property, in selected and quite random apartments that we 

went into in his properties. I say "properties" , there 

are actually two of them -- or there were two of them at 

the time . 

We just sort of -- he took us on a guided 

tour. The laundry room, you know, the stairwells, the 

whole nine much. 
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Q. Could we go through these comments 

that you have recorded? 

A. Sure. well, again now, what you're 

going to see here is a -- you're basically going to see 

three things in these notes, I mean there are his remarks 

about well, there are my observations to myself about 

what I'm seeing; there are his explanations for what's 

there; and then there are extemporaneous remarks that 

he's making in the meanwhile. 

Now, I can recall at the beginning we 

began and he was breaking up the sidewalk to patch a 

pothole in his parking lot, and there was garbage strewn 

about, I mean over the common grounds, right. We started 

there and we kind of walked into the building, in other 

words , you know, as I said there was some litter and 

garbage about. So he says, "Yes", you know, "you tell me 

who is responsible for all that, with all the garbage on 

the carpet." You know, "You ask me enough", he says, you 

know, " I have no choice - - no choice to that " . That's 

sort of gibberish, I don ' t really know what that means. 

If you turn the page you'll see, you know, 

noting that there are these holes in the property; 

there's unseeded lawn on one side, this is sort of in the 

area where kids were playing. He says so I asked him 

about that. "Well, ou know, Mr. Elieff, there are, ou 
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know, children playing in the mud here" sort of thing. 

And he says "Again you're asking me to spend money for 

kids", you know. 

And then he seemed concerned by a lot of 

stuff on the balconies, people store various things on 

the balconies, and in his mind a lot of this was garbage 

and he said "Well, you know, do you keep this kind of 

garbage in your home?", you know, "I think not, so these 

are different kind of people than you or 1 are." 

He seemed a little concerned, and my notes 

reflect this, that the church that had taken an interest 

in this case was as actively involved as it was, and in 

fact while we were there, but not with us, 

representatives of the church were -- a representative of 

the church was mingling about. And he says he was 

concerned about the role the church was playing, and so 

he says "Well, maybe the church is going to teach them, 

they should learn this is not a jungle country anymore, 

it ' s a North American situation now." You know, 1 wasn't 

particularly interested in that remark, but he did make 

that remark again, another reference to the jungle. 

And then he complained about the police 

not being around to do anything about what he viewed as 

vandalism at the property. At this point 1 guess we were 

down in the laundr room. 1 mean, I recall bein down in 
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the laundry room and there were some washers or -- you 

know washers with hoses cut, water hoses cut, and I guess 

I asked him "Well, you know, how can people do their 

laundry if the hoses are cut?", and I think his response 

was that, you know, they had been vandalized. 

I think I peered inside one of their drums 

and it was full of cobwebs and he had told me that this 

had just recently broken down and, you know, I suggested 

"Well, it's full of cobwebs, it must have been sometime 

longer than that", and he says again, you know, "Where is 

the money and cash for me? " I note here that two washers 

broken and his response to this was that it was tenants 

or guests or someone from the street that was to blame. 

I have some notes in here about the 

security lights being gone or missing. He pointed at one 

here and he says "You see that light, it was stolen 

twice", so, you know, his explanation was that it was 

stolen. Twice replaced as well he said. 

I've got some notes about plastic 

panelling used to replace thick storm windows, plate 

windows, and he said -- yes, he said "I took them" 

yes, that he'd repaired them but that somebody had stolen 

his things. Yes, he says and that he was very 

concerned about I guess what were mounting bills for 

these thin s, so he said "the mone for which to cover" , 
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he said "They 're not coming from the sky, I've always got 

to pay for these." 

He said he makes no money off his 

buildings, he had made no money off his buildings for the 

last two years. And then he said, "Well, you know, who's 

going to take these people, they're refugee people?" He 

says "I'm looking I'm taking all the risks here and 

being attacked and almost killed", he said. Then he went 

on to describe an incident to me -- let's just see here. 

Oh no, no, no. 

First we were in the basement, or the 

lowest level of one of the buildings and I recall there 

being a very rank odour, something presumably just from 

lack of ventilat ion, et cetera, but it was sort of like 

the s mel l tha t heavily wo rn carpeting get s when it's wet, 

that kind of thing. And I asked him about, I was jus t 

kind of curious, because if anybody would have to have 

l i ved In the basement probably would have smelled it 

constantly. And his explanation was that it was his 

tenants cooking dead fish, and he said "They just grab 

any dead fish from t he river and cook it." 

And t hen we went on. Let's see. He was 

talking abou t paint ing, some painting that I guess his 

son had helped him do, you know, people marked it up, it 

was scratched u and written on, et· cetera, et cetera. 
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he told me that 75 to 85 per cent of his -- 75 to 80 per 

cent of his tenants were on welfare and that his 

buildings didn't look originally, or when he started to 

have Asian tenants like they do now. He said they had 

all been Canadians before. 

What else? I think he mentioned something 

about hiring a superintendent or something. Yes, that 

seems to be there. 

Q. I'm just going to ask you to back up 

to the last two comments that you referred to with 

respect to the building. Could you just repeat? 

A. Sure. Which, about what, the 

condition of the building? 

Q. Yes. 

A. About the condition of the building 

relative to the arrival of Asian tenants? 

Q. Yes. 

A. Yes. Well, he had told me that his 

ownership of the building had pre-dated the arrival of 

his mainly Asian tenant population and that what we were 

looking at on the tour is not how things looked before 

they arrived, that they weren 't always like that. He 

said -- yes, it didn't look like it does now. "Before 

they were all Canadians" he said. We didn't really 

ursue that oint too far, I didn't reall ou know, 
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Bear in mind, we're 

walking around here and going up and down stairways and 

into laundry rooms. 

Q. If you could just continue 

A. Did you want me to go on? 

Q. through that? 

A. Okay. Then, you know, it sort of 

leaps to your mind that, well, if the place is as bad as 

he says why does he hang onto it. And I asked him about 

that and he said he was trying to sell, but he didn't 

seem to think that was, you know, a relevant point. He 

said, in fact, "That's not the point, the point is why 

they're doing this to my property." And again underneath 

here I see that I've got some more notes about garbage 

strewn allover the place. 

Then he said 

Q. And who are "they" ln this instance ? 

A. Well, yes, I would ask him that and, 

you know, the tenants. 

You know, he said he wanted to actually 

help them, you know, but that the way to help them was 

not by, you know again, I think because of Mr. 

Elieff's native tongue is different than English some of 

this comes out sounding a little unusual, but you know, 

that the wa to teach them is not to ive the child a ba 
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of garbage and throw it around in my house. You know , I 

didn't use that remark, but from that I took that maybe 

he was thinking that parental instruction about things 

like taking the garbage out or something was just not 

there. 

Then he started to tell me how the place 

gets a general cleaning twice a week. I was kind of 

interested to know how often the common areas actually 

get cleaned and looked after. 

It says here, ·'And then it gets a mopping 

once a week. It Yes, he said -- yes, he said that -- he 

was saying that the condition of the buildings, or the 

disrepair, whatever, it seemed to kind of happen, you 

know, more recently than not, in the last year or so, so 

he says "These people are not my friends or your 

friends", and he said, again, mentioned that he 

originally had Canadians. Yes, he said he only had four 

apartments rented to, again what he called Canadians, 

three in the one building and one in the other, I guess 

implying that the rest were rented by non-Canadians. 

And, now, at some -- I guess at this point 

in the tour we were at the point where he physically was 

assaulted, he said, at some point, in fact two years 

previous. He says "Right here I was almost killed in my 

buildin ursued that. He said he had 
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been attacked by a Vietnamese with a heavy chain. He 

said there had been police charges, that the people were 

tenants in his building, that he'd had a tooth knocked 

out, like I say, that he was taken to the hospital, that 

must be taken to Victoria. 

And then I've made some notes here beneath 

that about kids playing around the building. 

Now, he mentioned about a building 

inspector, a Matt Allen who had just been there. Or a 

Matt Allen, I don't know if he's a building inspector, he 

may have been a health inspector. 

So, you know, I said, "Well, you know, 

again, why don't you do something about this, like pick 

up the garbage or put a fresh coat of paint on, or 

replace the lifting tiles", whatever it was, and he said 

"Well", he said, " I don't have to do that" , and his words 

here are that "Only pigs thrown garbage like that" . And 

he says "No, no , I'm not calling" -- no. "No , no , I'm 

calling them pigs" just describing then he says at the 

next page I think by now he realized that the 

reference to pigs was causing some concern, but he was 

being you know, my judgment was he was being 

rhetorical, he says " I'm not saying they ' re pigs, but 

they ' re doing only what pigs would do. " So that was an 

interestin turn of hrase. 
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He says "I t's not for me to be charged for 

things I haven't done", and again the reference was to 

the city order of building repairs and things like that, 

and his thrust was that it wasn't him that was 

responsible for these things and, you know, why was this 

falling on his head. 

I asked him if he could live in his own 

buildings and he said "I wouldn ' t mind, I can live 

anywhere." Then he told me he has a hous e. 

Then I see here we went to visit somebody 

in unit 43 in building 95. This was a person who, if I 

pronounce the name I'm sure it will be a 

mispronunciation, but an S-E-N-G is the first name, and 

an S-E-A-N-G is the surname. This was a person who had 

formerly been an occupant, but was there in the apartment 

wi th some other people, presumably visiting. They had 

moved out a month before and they had lived there -- this 

person had lived there for two years. 

This person said that he felt bad, that 

Mr. Elieff's comments was like discriminating against the 

Cambodian people. I mean, that was part of interest in 

going into an apartment was In talking to some people 

about some of the comments Mr. Elieff had made. We also 

just wanted to see, because we'd heard that, you know, 
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that the people living inside were like a model of 

tidiness, and generally that's what we found out. 

I see this person was 39 and had four 

children. Of Mr. Elieff he said IIHe's very cheap and he 

doesn't like it" he didn't like it that this guy 

wasn't working or something, he hate he hate -- he 

doesn't go to work. 

Then we talked to another person who lived 

in unit 34 for two years, again you know, the name might 

be a hatchet job here, this was a Kesey, K- E-S-E-Y, 

surname Soth, 34 year old person. I don't have any 

remarks taken down by that person, perhaps because they 

couldn't speak English well enough or we couldn't be 

understood. We were accompanied at that point by a 

representa tive from tha t church who was, you know, 

showing us around. 

Then I've got a there was a city 

councillor who at the time was heavily involved in this, 

one of the two Ward Councilors, they called them 

Alderman, Pat O'Brien , some marks there from him. 

And then I talked to, my notes reveal, a 

Joe Gilpin, who is a principal of a neighbourhood public 

school there about what the neighborhood felt about the 

apartment buildings and the problems the tenants were 

ou know, and he told me that were 
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qu i te concerned, et cetera, et cetera. But then, you 

know, he s aid "Well, you know, the tenants were trying to 

do something about it", he said, "You know, they've got a 

game plan in place for action; they have requested to 

have a meeting with the owner, and asked him to come." I 

didn't really elaborate too much more on that. 

He concluded by saying -- you know, and 

he had mentioned that they were working with the church 

to try to get some action on their behalf. And he 

concluded of Mr. Elieff, he said "This is an old trick by 

a slum-type landlord who is either feeling or testing the 

water, and it's easy to po i nt at your tenants and make 

them the bad guys, bad guy." 

He described to me that long before the 

Cambodian people moved in there were problems with the 

buildings. He said city records will show they've had 

ongoing problems with these bu ildings for 10 years , you 

know, wi thin the two blocks . And I asked him about Mr. 

Elieff's comments and he said "He convicts himself out of 

his own mouth. " 

Q. I would ask you to turn to your notes 

relating to day three and day four . 

A. M'hm. 

Q. And again I would ask you to describe 

the circumstances under which these notes were taken. 
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By now the story had sort of 

progressed to the point where Mr. Elieff seemed 

intransigent about what he had said. His tenants were 

outraged; other people in the community were concerned; 

and of course the fine hadn't been paid and the repair 

orders were outstanding. So the evolution of the story 

went into a, well, what happens next mode, you know, on 

severa l fronts. 

There appeared to be a sort of a 

groundswell at that point among some people in the Asian 

community represented by the people in London area to 

file some kind of a Human Rights Commission complaint. I 

don't think they knew quite how to do that at the 

beginning, and various people were getting involved on 

t_ • • r 
D c- ~ . ulL . 

from the Cross-Cultural Learner Centre named Lam Vong . 

We were also pushing buttons elsewhere, 

City Hall to see what other people had to say. Greta 

Grant, you know, who I'd have to re-read all these 

stores, but she, I believe, was on the mayor's on an 

anti -- or on a mayor's task force on racism. We also 

spoke to a Lorna Martin who was, and still is, I think, 

quite activel y involved in anti-racism issues in London. 

So these notes begin to reflect what kinds 

of thin s these or .were do at 
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that juncture. For example -- I mean, I don't know if 

you want me to go through every single page again, I'd be 

happy to if you'd like that. 

But I see here I'm starting off speaking 

to Greta Grant, she's saying, you know, "We could 

actually encourage them". I'm talking about the tenants 

and what might come out of their complaints. Now, not 

just their building complaints, but these, for lack of a 

better word call them racism complaints. But she says, 

you know, "We haven't had to deal with something like 

that before" and that they were powerless unless somebody 

filed a complaint, I guess meaning a Human Rights 

Commis sion complaint; that they aren't really free to 

decide if they have a good case. She says "We're in kind 

of a delicate position, we have no power to adjudicate." 

Let's see. She says, though, you know, 

"It appears to me that there should be something done, it 

isn't a pleasant thing to do", talking about Mr. Elieff's 

comments. And she, you know, concluded by saying in her 

estimation "The best I could say 1S that the case 

certainly warrants further investigation", you know. 

And my notes reveal here I was talking to 

a Bob Carson, who at the time was the chief inspector of 

the Middlesex-London Health Unit; a Ken Brown, who was a 

health ins ector there. 
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Q. These are people you contacted? 

A. Yes. Like, okay now, let me see. 

The reason I know this is because I -- all their numbers 

are down here, I've just lined up the parade of calls to 

make on the subsequent pages. This is what you'll run 

into, I mean I put out a volley of calls and they start 

coming back piecemeal, right . 

I also see I've placed a call here to 

Rocky Cerminara, the Director of the Building Control 

Division for City Hall, and of course these would be the 

people that would be in a position to enforce city 

ordered building repairs. 

What else? A lot of this is legal kind of 

background about, again, you know, what is likely to 

happpn or what could happen , most of which I should tell 

you is probably -- you know, you wouldn't see in a story 

necessarily, it's as much to help me understand the 

system, you know, so you can explain it to a reader. 

Q. Did you have the opportunity to 

interview any of the other Cheyenne tenants? 

A. Yes, I think I did, let me just see. 

I see I talked to an ESL student who was teaching young 

Cambodians. Let's see. 

Q. What were the circumstances 

A. Oh, es. And there is a -- es, 
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I'd forgotten about this. On this day, this is as well 

when a picket, protest, picket erupted outside Mr. 

Elieff's downtown business property, he owned a 

restaurant there, a fast food place. So some of his 

tenants were there protesting, you know, carrying the 

sandwich boards and signs and that sort of thing. There 

were other people from the community that were dropping 

by. This is right at the downtown transfer station for 

the buses so some people hopping off buses were jumping 

in and jumping out of the picket. 

And, well, you know, it was a protest and 

I went and covered it and I talked to people there. I 

did not talk to Mr. Elieff there, but I did talk to his 

son there, who came out of the store, a son named 

Zeranco, who was pretty indignant about what was going in 

front of the place and asked me "What's all this racism 

garbage?" People were carrying signs, making references 

to racism. 

I see, my notes show here, in fact written 

in her own handwriting, because I couldn't understand her 

name spelling, I talked to a again I'm guessing, a 

Nadeen, my guess, Nadeen Nat, or something like that, 

N-A-T. But I see I took no notes at all from her, and if 

I had singled her out to talk to her it probably would 

have been to look for some s ecific kind of reaction, so 
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I probably couldn't understand the answers she was giving 

because of the language barrier. 

There was a Cambodian translator floating 

around, this Mr. Vong who I use now and then, but he, you 

know, as you might understand, he wasn't always by my 

side. 

I see, again on the next page, I talked 

to somebody else, who I don't think lived in Mr. Elieff's 

building, but lived near it. But again, I took no -- I 

just sort of took a record of the name, the age, where 

they lived, and that would also have doubled for purposes 

of identifying any picture the photographer might have 

taken in the crowd so that I had an identification of 

potential people in pictures as well. 

This Nadeen did say, though, here that 

I see her husband is carrying a sign in Cambodian, which 

obviously didn't register on me, and I guess it's 

translation was "They curse us like little pigs" or 

something like that. But, you know, I didn't pursue 

that. 

These are people -- I mean my notes show 

these are people that worked at Cuddy Farms, Foods. They 

were carrying signs that said things like "New Canadians, 

yes, racism, no." 

What else? Zerancocame back out of the 
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s t ore again to tell me that he and his father were the 

victims, their family were the victims, not the people in 

front in the street. 

And then we talked to a person who lived 

in Cheyenne by the name of again I apologize if the 

name is not right, but it looks like Bunly Sor, 

B-U-N-L-Y S-O-R, those are two different, first name and 

second name. It was a 40 year old person who had lived 

in Mr. Elieff' s apartment building since 1987, he was 

from Cambodia, is married, has three children, he was 

renting a two bedroom apartment. He was upset about 

he was upset that his concerns about cockroaches in the 

apartment weren't being met. He had said that he had had 

the problems a long time ago, they continued, and every 

time he called the landlord to do something about it he 

didn't want to. And that's my characterization, not his. 

Again, more notes about what was written 

on the signs. There was a Priest in the crowd, a Father 

Michael Ryan from St. Peter's Seminary who carne out to 

support them, and that's what he told me, you know, just 

corne out to lend their support. I think he might have 

been -- in fact he told me here he was called by Susan 

Eagle, who is another cleric. 

Let's see. I see there is a teacher who 

was wearin fashioned out of a box to , cereal 

~i Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa> Crescent. Ott",'a. Ontar;o KIG 5,,9 (613) 739 - 1104 



1 

5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

30 

667 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

box top or something, it was kind of weird. 

And, you know, then I sort of made a 

little note on how many there were, 60 people, included 

about, you know, 20 people from the apartments by what 

people told me. 

And then Zeranco came back out again, and 

I think he was really put off by the references to or the 

implications that they were racist, and he said "Well, 

why would we allow these people in", I mean in their 

buildings, "if we were racist?" It was just a rhetorical 

question, I don't think he was waiting for an answer. 

What else? I see I have next spoken to 

the other Ward Alderman at the time , a man named Bernie 

MacDonald, you know, about what's going on there. I 

'-::: .. ' _ c ;.~,,;; he says anything terribly surprising. 

Then I spoke to Susan Eagle. She's a 

community -- I think at the time was a community outreach 

worker for -- I probably have that wrong. I know she was 

with the Anglican Church I think. Anyway, she's telling 

me what's happening with respect to the church 

involvement in the tenant's case, and she was making some 

remarks about the repairs not being done expeditiously. 

She's saying, you know, the repairs are being done, 

they're just not being done efficiently, because again, I 
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Then I made a note here that they sort of 

all seemed to assemble in front of Richmond Subs, his 

business property. 

I asked a few people coming off buses and 

things about what they thought about the protest and, I 

mean, conveniently they were all there, because it was 

located right at the downtown transfer point. There's a 

woman here says "I think they have a right to be upset 

and something should be done to fix up those buildings, 

I've seen pictures and they look unbearable." This was a 

Judy Jutzi, J-U-T-Z-I. 

Q. I'm going to just ask you to back up 

a couple of pages. There's a reference at the top, I'm 

wondering whether does it say Bunly? Is this a 

further reference to ---

A. Oh, hang on. Okay. About how many 

pages back are you? 

Q. I think two. 

A. Oh , yes. Oh, yes, yes, yes, it's 

Bunly, it's just yes, it's like a half page? This 

page here? 

Q. Yes. 

A. It's just I'd just written down 

what it says on his sign, or on the sign that person was 

carr it said liDo the ordered re airs. " And then 
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beneath that I say that this group had formed a small 

troop in front of the storefront. 

Q. Okay. 

A. You know, it is nothing really, just 

to add some colour to the story for readers to know what 

was on the signs in case they can't see it in the 

picture. 

Then we have Judy doing her thing, her 

remarks. 

There's another one, a Cheryl McCabe I 

talked to. What does she say here? Oh, no, she - - okay, 

no. She worked yes, I believe she worked at the 

school. And I think that's called Chippewa Public 

School, the school in -- that neighbourhood school. And 

,,' ~~ ~ ~ 3 t kind of curious about, you know, how other 

kids get on with them and how they blend and things like 

that. And she's talking about, you know, the kids not 

really knowing what it's all about. You know, I didn't 

really pursue that. 

I also talked to an ESL teacher I guess, a 

Sue McGuire, who I don't think told me anything too 

profound, because I don't seem to have taken any notes in 

detail from her. She was just talking about not having 

enough room for a reading room. 

Oh eSt I made a note here of somebod was 
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carrying a sign with kind of an interesting turn of 

phrase that said "Turn over a new Elieff". 

And then I've made some notes here about 

a meeting at the church at 7: 30, and I made a call to 

0' Arcy Dutton, who at the time was the city engineer, 

probably because I couldn't get a hold of somebody in the 

building controls department, And I see that I didn't 

really get an answer back. So that concluded, I believe, 

that day. 

And I see that the next day, which should 

have been day four, it goes into a press conference with 

about 40 people added. It appears to have the ward 

alderpersons at it, Lam Vong , Susan Eagle, I think 

basically most community leaders who by that time had 

staked out an interest in the ca se in one way or another, 

Again I see here that Sue McGuire's there, 

the teacher, the ESL teacher; a Jude Hammond, who is the 

superintendent -- who was the superintendent , we're not 

sure, in the building next door. I guess a building 

where many people, new arrivals in the country from 

Southeast Asia might go if they can't find space in, 

presumably, Mr. Elieff's building. 

I don't know if that's useful to go 

through all this, but I mean I'm happy to if you like . 

Q. ou .could . ust touch on 
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things, who else you spoke with in going through it. 
'-

A. Okay, let's see. Well, I see Zeranco 

was at this meeting , let me just see what he has to say. 

Well, actually, Zeranco was talking about diapers and 

garbage and all this stuff being thrown around ; that the 

fines are com i ng down on him and people are -- I have in 

here , it says "using them as trampolines", using the 

buildin gs as trampolines. I ' m not even sure what that 

means, but -- I see here he pointed to one guy in the 

audience and said that he and his two sons almost killed 

his f a ther. 

The Ward Alderman interrupts and sort of 

restored decorum . And, yes , I asked Zeranco why his 

fathe r was refusing to pay this, his fine, then he told 

me he thought his father was going to pay. 

Then we heard from a Wendy, I forget what 

her name is, McCutcheon or something like that -- let me 

just see here, I think she showed up here earlier too 

who had lived in who had moved into unit 105 -- or had 

moved into building 105 in 1983, when a differe nt company 

owned the plac e I gu e ss , and that she was looki ng after 

the place. 

Let me just see what she says about it. 

She had moved out four years previous. She s a id she had 

had lots of com laints about the buildin . She said her 

Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; C'escent. O t tawa . On",;o KIO 5,,9 (613) 739-1104 

( 

( 

( 



1 

5 

LO 

15( 

20 

25 

30 

( 

672 G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
(Sanson) 

unit, number 4, had more sewage back into -- raw sewage 

back into it three times, "each time your father" - - oh, 

I guess she's arguing with Zeranco during this exchange 

"told me I could clean up the mess myself. He called 

us a bunch of pigs" then. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Who was that who just 

talking? 

THE WITNESS: This is Wendy, wendy 

THE CHAIRPERSON: What is her last name? 

THE WITNESS: I think her name was 

McCutcheon, but let me just see. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Wendy Mc ---

THE WITNESS: No, actually it might 

it's an unusual name. I have it, but I have it in my 

notes t o check at the end of t he meeting , as M-c-A-S-T, 

it looks like O- K-E-R. It's probably just going by 

phonetics and people got up and introduced themselves. 

Let's see . And then a Jude Hammond, who 

lived in a different building, not one of Mr. Elieff's I 

believe because I show her as 85 Cheyenne, but she's in 

the same neighbourhood. 

Oh yes, and here's the correct spelling 

for Wendy, it's M-c-A-S-T-O-N-C-H - K-E-R. She moved in in 

the summer of 1983, she moved out the fall of 1985, a 

ear after I uess Mr. Elieff too.k over. She and her 
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son lived there and his name is Terry and he's eight, and 

she and he now lived at -- or then lived, at the time of 

this meeting, at a housing co-op somewhere else. 

I talked to a Dolan Langford, 

L-A-N-G-F-O-R-D. Now, I think he's from the Ministry 

he's a government person I think here. Let me see. No, 

no, actually no, another former tenant. He left when 

they came in. His was in pretty they had left their 

building for some complaints, their apartment . Like I 

guess they had left some time ago. 

And then I see at this meeting we're told 

that Bob Carson, again the fellow from the health unit, 

was going to inspect the premises again that week and 

that people would be getting a report the following week, 

+-\.,,, "'~ople In the meeting, and I assumed by that the 

tenant's group and probably the church, which was sort of 

helping them out. 

What else? I see I have Pat O'Brien 

making some remarks here that he had asked for -- oh, he 

had asked for council to consider a special, holding a 

special meeting to figure out what to do with this, or a 

sub-committee of council to look at this , you know, what 

this group could do to sort of help themselves. 

There was a Felicity Somerset from the 

Race Relations Consultant I'm sorr , she's a Race 
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Relations Consultant with the Race Relations Directorate 

of the Ministry of Citizenship, and I have her phone 

number here which implies that I probably phoned her 

after the meeting was done. Probably by now anticipating 

that some kind of Human Rights Commission complaint was 

going to be and probably trying to find out some 

information about how we could pursue that . 

I see she tells me, you know, they have to 

have grounds and they have to be strong. Basically she's 

going through various things that are needed to support a 

complaint, a racism complaint under the Human Rights 

Commission to the Human Rights Commission. 

What else? Okay. And then I have a call 

here, the number for which I am now beginning to 

recognize by heart, but I don't have the name written 

down, but the call is 438 - 2232, to Mr. Elieff at 5:50, 

probably because I wanted to ask him about the next step, 

or about where things seemed to be going with the human 

like it was a potential Human Rights Commission 

complaint, and he said "I'm not talking to you any more. 

I'm not talking to you any more, you're a bunch of 

idiots" and he hung up the phone. 

I have another call here to Felicity. 
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BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. I'm sorry, who was this? 

A. This is a Felicity Somerset. 

Q. The contact was to Felicity? 

A. Well, I was talking to her off and on 

here this day, and I assume -- well , I mean, you don't 

assume, I mean I know I was trying to find to get the 

kind of information about where these Human Rights 

Commission complaints go. I'm not even sure that -- I 

remembered her from a previous case, and that's why I 

talked to her. I don't think she's employed by, 

directly by the Human Rights Commission, or wasn't. I 

think I was looking for names, names and sort of avenues 

to go to. But anyway, let's see. 

~h en I talked to an Eric Whist, W-H-I-S-T, 

he was like a regional supervisor, 326-9702. Let me just 

see here. He provides consultation on race relation 

development policies to school boards, et cetera, et 

cetera; works with the Government of Ontario and other 

ministries, agencies, boards and commissions; works with 

the ministry, works on community equity issues. 

Q. I'm going to interrupt you and back 

A. I don't really ---

Q. There's a a e headed with 679-0230, 
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A. Oh, that ' s because 

Q. That's Felicity? 

A. No, no, no, that's my you get 

calls in sometimes, right? 

Q. Yes. 

A. You make calls out and they don't go 

anywhere. 

Q. And what ---

A. That is actually the news room phone 

number, so I was probably -- I probably phoned and left a 

message. And just doodling sometimes, you know, people 

are like "What's that number", you know, "What's your 

name" and it's kind of an unexplained thing, but ---

Q. And the page 

A. you just sort of write it out in 

your notebook while you're telling it to them. So I was 

probably just giving somebody that number. That's the 

news room general number. I sometimes do that with my 

name too, because people when I mention it don't seem to 

know how to spell it very often, so I spell it out in my 

notebook while I'm telling it to them, just so I know 

that I'm not going too fast for them. 

Q. Okay. And the page before that, 

\ whose number is that? 
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A. The 326-9702? 

G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
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Q. No, 438-2232, 5:50? 

A. Oh, that's Mr. Elieff. 

Q. Okay. 

A. Let's see. Anyway, Felicity tells me 

that at this point in what was going on, that the role of 

her office, as she said, "I would say our role is to 

observe what's going on." She says "We could be called 

on to mediate." So nobody at that point in the 

government, or the extended government, agencies, boards, 

commissions, those kinds of th ings, seemed to be taking a 

lead role, I think they we re waiting for a formal 

complaint to be laid by somebody involved. 

I see and then I next talk to a Bob 

Carson . Again I ' m talking to him now about inspections. 

You know, there were all manner of inspections done on 

this property and, you know , and the long previous 

background and in the more recent time period. I see 

he's given me some names about other people that would 

know more. Ken Brown for sure; Walter Long -- Lonk ? Or 

a Don Su llivan . 

I think I probably eventually found out 

the case history of the Cheyenne buildings and the 

inspections simply by retr ieving them from our fi les , but 

which in those da s was a little more cumbersome than it 
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is now because it was all on paper. So if you could get 

somebody to succinctly explain them to you it was 

probably just as fast as doing it in the library. 

And he's explaining to me, you know, what 

exactly their office does; t hat the inspection would 

involve some 40 different areas; and, you know, that 

they've had complaints, you know. Let's see. 

I was trying to get an impression of how 

often complaints like the ones made about Mr. Elieff' s 

buildings, I talked about his buildings and the condition 

of them. Not what the landlord said, but, you know, how 

rare that was. I mean, were there, you know , tons of 

buildings like this in London or was this sort of, you 

know, more unique. And I was told that there were over 

like two-and-a-half complaints a year come into the city, 

mos t of them regarding apartments. He stated to tell me 

about some problems with some other places, and I have 

the names here. 

What else? He was telling me about that 

they, you know, proposed that the CAPS committee get 

involved. CAPS is the city ' s -- well, I don't know if 

still exists, at the time it was a sub- committee o f City 

Council called Community And Protective Services 

Committee, and that's what CAPS stands for, and that 

the , ou know, the 're sort of the o l itical end of a l l 
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Let's see. 

G. VAN MOORSEL, in-ch 
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A lot of this is just sort of 

useless background, but -- he did tell me, though, that 

there were lots of problems up there and that, you know, 

.. Elieff", as he said, "isn't the only problem", and then 

he's talking about the condition of the buildings. 

What else? Okay. Then I see I next 

talked to Lorna Martin, who, if I remember right, was at 

the London Urban Alliance, Anti-Racism Alliance or 

something. Anyway, she was telling me about an 

appointment that Lam Vong had set up. Lam Vong was the 

Cambodian man who had acted as a translator for these 

group of people, and had actually, I think, in the 

beginning, if I recall this right, actually steered the 

complaint to the Ontario Human Rights Commission. 

So she's telling me that he's scheduled an 

appointment for Monday morning. This would be like some 

two or three days away by now, whenever I was talking to 

her. 

Yes, now, Lorna was a little upset about 

what appeared to be the silence from the Ontario Human 

Rights Commission during all of this, and she makes some 

remarks to that effect. She says "The silence from the 

Ontario Human Rights Commission, not only on this guy", 

meanin Mr. Elieff, "but racism I . find a She 
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was going on to describe I guess a kind of weak-kneed 

response by the Ontario Human Rights Commission. Again I 

guess because you have to have a formal complaint laid, 

right. 

Yes, she's going into the sort of legal 

technicalities of who raised complaints and how all that 

works. Again it's just all how this stuff works. 

Q. Did you ever conduct an interview of 

Chippheng Hom? 

A. Let me just see, it may well be in 

here. I don't recall the name, but I know the name is 

the person on the complaint, who put the complaint for 

-- the complainant I guess is the right. 

Again, this is all just background from 

Lorna about how the system works. I had to find out some 

stuff about the Ontario Human Rights Code. I guess at 

this point it looked like, you know, a complaint was 

going to be made, filed, I guess on that Monday, which by 

then would have been like a weekend and a day away, 

something like that. And if I remember this, I mean I 

thought it was going to be this Lam Vong who would be 

legging the complaint. 

I don't know, do you want me to keep going 

through this? This is kind of legal tedium, sort of 

rocess tedium. 
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Q. We're just about through them, if you 

could just touch on the contents. 

A. Okay. Okay. Well, she was pretty 

upset that nobody seemed to be responding quickly to 

these people, then she says -- for example she says "I 

resent the fact that Mr. Vong has to go hat in hand to 

get somebody to take his complaint." You know , there was 

some frustration and I don't think - - I think she thought 

that these people were being badly treated for nobody 

having stepped in at an early juncture and explained to 

them "Well, do this, this, this and this and we'll get 

the ball rolling." Like there were a lot of, you know, 

people with their hands in this thing and the thing 

wasn't going forward I guess was what she was trying to 

u ~ . 

Okay, let's see. Now I've got Lam Vong, I 

had phoned him, I guess at the London Cross-Cultural 

Learner Centre, I guess to directly ask him whether or 

not the complaint , formal complaint to the Ontario Human 

Rights Commission was going to be filed. So I see here 

that I phoned him at 432-1133, and I guess that' s 

probably the number there, and I asked him that, I said 

"Are you going to file a complaint?", and he says "Yes." 

He says "I'm not sure that complaints from the tenants 

are to have" but he was to Ie the 
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complaint. 

And he gave 
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I asked him some 

information about the Cambodian community, the profile of 

the Cambodian community. By now I was interested in sort 

of a side story, which doesn't appear in the package that 

you have but which was produced in that period and it was 

about the sort of role of a soft-spoken former Cambodian 

who had just narrowly escaped the Khmer Rouge and was 

living this kind of new life in London, sort of helping 

people cast into an underdog role. 

And I'm trying to explain to people, 

because I can remember vividly not being able to find out 

much information about the Khmer Rouge in London, what 

all that was about. So there was a profile of him and 

what his whole interest in the thing was. Most of these 

notes in this part now would reflect that. 

- .:> Again, he's telling me about other 

apartments in London, giving me quite specific addresses 

where a lot of Asians live, like people that, you know, 

for one reason or another would have fled Southeast Asia. 

And then I see I next talked to a Walter 

Burns at the Ontario Human Rights Commission, he was the 

London Regional Officer, 439-3231 I guess is the number. 

Or I placed a call to him anyway. 

I was also checkin on the status of 
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these fines, whether they had been paid at a late day 

unknown to the newspapers, so I placed a call to the 
Provincial Offences Court Officer at 660-3013 to see if 
somebody had paid for Mr. Elieff or whether he paid 
himself, or whether he had paid them himself. · 

And Mr. Burns phones me back at 4: 20 and 

he tells me some off the record material which I don't 

really know if I want to read. Then he tells me some on 
the record material. And again, some of this is about 

process of what will happen with this complaint. Again 

he's telling me that, you know, the Commission is still 

basically looking for more information, "something a 
li ttle more substantial", as he says, .. than newspaper 

reports." 

At t his point there was an investigator, I 

believe, that got involved, because I think that ' s when I 
started to get a phone cal l from I got a phone call 
from the Human Rights Commission. I think the guy's name 

was Rick, Rick Huntington I think is the name, and I 

think he went on to become an O.P.P. officer and probably 

bailed out of the Commission. 

I asked him, I said, "Well, I mean, what's 

wrong with newspaper reports as the basis for a Human 

Rights Commis s ion complaint?", and he said "Well, it ' s 

information, but it's not the best information." 
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The n he went through and told me the 

steps, you know, again. By now I had had so many 

different explanations on the steps to a successful human 

rights complaint, or lodging a complaint that I felt, 

well, I've got somebody right from the Human Rights 

Commission here, I'll just get it one more time, so it's 

a sort of a kind of a mind-numbing kind of account of 

what happens, but it's just again to make sure I know in 

my mind how this thing works. 

Q. Perhaps you could just go through 

that? 

A. You know, I'm just a little antsy 

about this ---

Q. Okay. 

A. --- because some of this is spurting 

on the record/off the record stuff and, you know, 

. actually i t 's a surprise to me because I don't really 

remember that, but I do have it marked in my notes as 

"OFTR" "OTR" 

Q. Okay. 

A. and I don't really know that I 

want to get into some of that. 

Q. Perhaps you could just read the on 

stuff? 

A. M'hm. Well, as an exam Ie, he starts 
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by t e ll ing me the steps. Firs t there is an investigation 

by the Commission through one of its officers; once 

that's completed information is shared with the 

complainant and the respondent; they come together with 

the Commission to determine if a settlement can be 

accommodated. 

Then he says that if the Commission is 

conv inced there is a matter to be, you know, looked into 

and the respondent is insistent there is not the 

Commission can appoint a board of inquiry to look into it 

to judge if there has been a contravention of the Ontario 

Human Rights Code. A lot of this is sort of 

bureaucratese but, you know, again it's just to help me 

understand it really. He s tarts to tell me about what, 

kn ow, what remedies t he r e are if, you know, if the 

board finds t here has been a contravention. 

What else? He goes off into another off 

the record thing here . And that's the extent of his 

conversation. 

Then I have here, I have here some 

informa t ion about -- oh ye s , there are two other people I 

t al ked t o here, and I don' t I can't tell you where I 

talked to them, whet her I went back out there or whether 

I phoned them. I see some phone numbers so they probably 

match the ie's names who I'd honed. These were 
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people who were renting from Mr. Elieff. 

I just have surnames. Somebody might have 

just given me these names, but I was curious to know what 

people were paying for rent so I'd have kind of an 

accounting of what a two bedroom went for, what a one 

bedroom went for, and I have over 95 and over to 105. I 

have some names to match those. 

And I see here I have at 6:40 that day I 

placed a call to Elijah, and let's see here . He says "I 

told you everything." He says "I invite you over to go 

see what's happening and" "I invite you over" 

again, this was because this is now after we've gone over 

to inspect his properties. He says "I invite you over to 

come see what's happening to me and you take it out 

again s t me." I guess he wasn't pleased with the press 

mention. And that is the end of my notebook. 

MS. SANSON: Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: You're welcome. 

MS. SANSON: Those are the questions 

that I have for you, Mr. Van Moorsel. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. 

MS. SANSON: I presume Mr. Metz will 

have some questions for you. 

MR. METZ: Can we break first? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. Just before the 
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687 G. VAN MOORSEL 

break I wonder if I can ask a question, Mr. Van Moorsel? 

THE WITNESS: Sure. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: If you will recall, you 

mentioned you were speaking to somebody around the time 

you spoke to Lam Vong, I don't know if it was Lam Vong or 

a friend of his, but he was the one who mentioned there 

were other apartments where Asians lived. 

THE WITNESS: Yes. This was in the notes 

I've just gone through, right? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 

THE WITNESS: What about that? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes . Do you recall 

whether he 

apartments? 

commented on the conditions of those 

THE WITNESS: I don't think so. I think 

my interest then was in finding other people who had been 

former tenants and had moved out and I was probably 

looking for the most logical places to find them, and I 

was probably proceeding from the assumption that if 

they'd lived in extended family groups in one place and 

had left that they might well be living somewhere else in 

extended family groups and I was looking for addresses. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I see. So that was a 

conclusion that that was something you surmised, that 

they would live in sort of ethnic groupings? 
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THE WITNESS: Well, I mean, to the extent 

that, you know, there seemed to be identifiable buildings 

that were, you know, predominantly rented, you know, to 

5 new arrivals in Canada from or in London from 

Southeast Asia, yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: M'hm, thank you. 

All right, let's take a break. When do 

10 you want to return? 

MR. METZ: Whenever. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Whenever. Is that fine? 

MS. SANSON: Sure. 

15 THE CHAIRPERSON: We'll return at two 

o'clock, thank you. 

--- Upon recessing at 1:00 p.m. 
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--- Upon resuming at 2:15 p.m. 

GREG VAN MOORSEL. Resumed: 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Metz? 

G. VAN MOORSEL 

MS. SANSON: Before we begin, there's a 

matter that came to my attention over the course of the 

lunch hour and I would like to deal with it briefly 

before we proceed. I've just become informed of the 

information, but I would like this information to be on 

the record and have the opportunity to make submissions 

on it ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: Sure. 

MS. SANSON: 

raise this con c ern. 

and, at the very least, 

At the outset of the proceeding, I can't 

remember what date it was, when Mr. Metz came on board to 

represent Mr. Elieff, there were some concerns that were 

raised as to the representation of Mr. Metz. Part of the 

assurance that we received from Mr. Metz was that he was 

not acting in his capacity as the President of the 

Freedom Party, but indeed was acting as agent for Mr. 

Elieff on an independent basis. 

Over the course of the lunch break I 

receiv ed from one of the persons In this room a copy of 
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media that's been being sent out by the Freedom Party, 

and this is on Freedom Party letterhead and it's an 

article or a summary of the proceedings, and it's signed 

by Robert Metz, Ontario President, Leader. 

And for the record I will read the 

content of that letter, it says : 

"Dear Members of the Media, 

On the surface, you might never 

guess what the strange Ontario Human 

Rights' Board of Inquiry case against 

London landlord Elijah Elieff is 

really all about. Facing a contrived 

complaint filed with Ontario's Human 

Rights Commission that he unjustly 

discriminated against his Cheyenne 

Ave apartment tenants because of 

their race, the Ontario government 

has forced Mr. Elieff to appear 

before an official Board Of Inquiry 

which, unlike a court of law, is less 

interested in determining his guilt 

or innocence than it is with 'seeking 

a remedy' that will satisfy the 

30 complainant. 

( It is my intention to demonstrate 
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that Mr. Elief f is not guilty of the 

accusations levied against him and 

furthermore, to demonstrate that his 

innocence 

'remedies' 

exempts 

( i . e . , 

him from any 

penalties) the 

Board may wish to impose upon him. 

I first met Mr. Elieff on his 

third day of hearings before this 

board and it d i d not take me long to 

conclude that this man was a victim 

of discrimination, not a perpetrator 

of it . For two days, I sat silently 

listening to the testimony of witness 

after witness alleging that the whole 

complaint against Elieff was drummed 

up by a local group of 'community 

workers' led by united Church 

minister Susan Eagle and aided by the 

local daily paper, the London Free 

Press . 

Some witnesses even expressed 

reluctance to appear, for fear that 

their testimony would be 

misrepresented by the paper. Not one 

word of this was being reported to 
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the general public, and before I knew 

what was happening, my own presence 

at the hearings (as an observer) had 

5 become another media event which the 

paper intended to use to create a 

connection between 'racism', Elieff, 

and Freedom Party. It was an 

10 unjustified tactic against our party 

that was not to be left unchallenged. 

Not only did I publicly refute the 

paper's tactics and inaccuracies (see 
15 reproduced letter to the editor, on 

page 5 of attached), but I also 

agreed to represent Mr. Elieff for 

the balance of the Board of Inqu iry 
~o hearings (after four days during 

which he defended himself) --- at no 

cost to Mr. Elieff, since the 

negative publicity surrounding his 
5 case had already cost him a loss of 

income from his affected businesses, 

and he was no longer in a financial 

position to even keep his buildings 
o maintained adequately, let alone be 

( able to afford legal counsel. 
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Fortunately, one does not have to be 

a lawyer to act as counsel before a 

Board of Inquiry. 

5 There are many many more details 

to this disturbing case that, due to 

space and time limitations, simply 

cannot be elaborated on here. I 

10 strongly urge you to review our 

coverage of pgs 4-7 in the attached 

reproduced pages from Freedom Flyer, 

and to watch for further indepth 

15 coverage in upcoming Freedom Party 

publications, which I will be happy ( 
to forward to you if you so request. 

Some of the facts are admittedly 

20 upsetting, but we must not allow 

ourselves to turn a blind eye to 

blatant injustice simply because we 

are uncomfortable at the prospect. 

25 Already, several members of 

Freedom Party's executive have 

literally devoted weeks of their time 

and effort to prepare his case before 

30 the Board of Inquiry to date. Five 

full days have already been spent 
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before the board itself. 

To make matters worse, the Human 

Rights Commission (at taxpayer 

expense!) provides the complainant 

with free legal counsel, 

documentation, and support, while the 

respondent (Mr. Elieff) is forced to 

fend for himself. 

Hundreds of dollars have already 

been spent by Freedom Party on Mr. 

Elieff's behalf just to cover the 

cost of photo-copying the Board of 

Inquiry transcripts (which are 

provided free to the complainant) 

which he needs to adequately defend 

himself. Other expenses include 

cour ier fees, long-distance phone 

calls and faxes, and photo-copying of 

invoices, contracts, correspondence, 

etc. in quadruplicate. 

As of this writ ing, board hearings 

are expected to resume for at 

least another five full days 

beginning on August 30. 

But this is an issue that has 
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ramifications far beyond a single 

complaint against one individual. It 

saddens me to pick up virtually any 

daily paper in Ontario, only to 

constantly find editorials and 

distorted news coverage alleging 

rampant racism in Canada. 

It's simply not true. Canadians 

are possibly the least racist people 

on the face of this planet. Yes, 

there are some who may have their 

prejudices or who feel uncomfortable 

around unfamiliar customs or 

cultures, but this is not racism. 

Racism (or sexism) occurs only when 

governments enact legislation 

discriminating in favour of or 

against certain groups because of 

their race (or sex). And that's 

what's happening In Ontario NOW. 

The Ontario Human Rights 

Commission is part of that process. 

Consequently, our effort to fight 

racism in Ontario will continue well 

beyond the conclusion of Mr. Elieff's 
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personal dilemma. 

I would be most happy to discuss 

this issue at length with you at your 

convenience. I can also provide you 

wi th access to any documentation at 

my disposal, including transcripts of 

t he Board of Inquiry hearings to 

date.'" 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Metz, can you speak 

MR. METZ: I don't understand what the 

There's nothing new in there that isn't known 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Who is this -- to whom 

is this letter sent? 

MR. METZ: It is to people who are here 

today . It hasn't been sent to anyone. It's dated today 

for any member of the media who wanted my opinions and 

background information, which I understand I'm free to 

discuss with anyone, and I have been so told explicitly 

by yourself throughout these hearings, and that I am at 

liberty to discuss -- Mr. Elieff is not at liberty, but I 

am at liberty to discuss this issue with anyone. 

Furthermore, previous press releases 

issued through Freedom Party, us ing our resources, these 
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are the only resources at my disposal, have already been 

issued, and the attendance of the media in previous 

hearings were also the consequence of that same action. 

And, in addition to that, I would also 

have to add that as part of Mr. Elieff's defence there's 

more to it than just this human rights hearing, in the 

sense that the public is totally unaware of his point of 

view and his side of the issue, so we are doing 

everything in our power to rectify that part of the issue 

and try to do some damage control. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I appreciate that. You 

are certainly free to publish information, that's a right 

that is protected in the Charter, but there is some 

responsibility put on the media to be accurate about what 

it reports and I'm concerned with some of the 

inaccuracies in this letter. 

received wider distribution. 

It's a good thing it hasn't 

There are several comments about the 

Ontario Human Rights Commission 

MR. METZ: Which are my opinion. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: which are your 

opinion, and I'm choosing not to comment on it because I 

don't represent the Ontario Human Rights Commission. 

MR. METZ: Correct. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: But there are -- there 
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are things said in this letter which bring into 
disrepute, or I should say do not maintain what I believe 
to be adequate respect for these boards of inquiry, which 

5 are to be treated in law as a court. 

MR. METZ: With all due respect, I haven't 
made any disrespectful statements about the board of 
inquiry, just general comments about the Human Rights 

LO Commission itself, wh ich relates to far more than just 

this hearing today. It also relates to my involvement 
with the Cornish Commission and many other background 

things that were related to the human rights. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: well, I'm glad for that 

disclaimer, but I think the effect of something like this 

is to cast some doubt on the, either effectiveness of 

these inquiries, or usefulness of these inquiries, and I 

:0 think that's a disservice to the public. 

I am not going to say anything more about 
this, because this hasn't been given wide circulation, 
but I need to remind you that the board has a discretion 

5 to I shouldn 't say disqual ify, but to not allow a 

representative to continue as a representative of a party 

if in the board's discretion the representative is not 

doing an adequate job. 

) MR. METZ: Well, I believe that would 
( relate to my activities within the confines of this board 

I Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa, C,m«n. Onawa. 0"13<'0 KIG 5,,9 (6 13) 739-1104 



1 

5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

30 

699 G. VAN MOORSEL 

and within the confines of the hearings of this board. 

So anything I say to the media at any time, whether I put 

it in writing or said that verbatim to the gentleman that 

plans to interview me after this hearing, I don't see how 

that can possibly be a matter that would be even ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: well, let me put it this 

way ---

MR. METZ: --- interesting to you. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: -- - if you were a lawyer 

you would be subject to the disciplinary jurisdiction of 

the Law Society in a proceeding like this, so that if you 

were a lawyer and a complaint was lodged to the Law 

Society, I think it's safe to say that you might be 

running into difficulty. 

MR. METZ: I'm not a lawyer. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: 

MR. METZ: No. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: 

But you're not a lawyer 

--- and the Law Society 

doesn't have any jurisdiction, and the only reason the 

Law Society has such jurisdiction is to uphold the 

respect of a tribunal such as this one. 

MR. METZ: I believe that if you examine 

the record and the transcripts and the minutes I think 

you'll find that I have exhibited total respect towards 
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both the proceedings, your decision and everything that's 

been undertaken by this board, including all your 

decisions and judgments along the way. To me its eems 

that if there's any disrespect being levied with respect 

to this board hearings it would be in that context. 

My opinions of the Ontario government or 

Bob Rae or the Human Rights Commission, or any other 

government body, are mine, and I believe I have the right 

to express them. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes, you do have. I'm 

not denying that. 

MR. METZ: And it wasn't me that brought 

these notes into this hearing to be read into the 

minutes, I would suggest it was Ms. Sanson that 

instigated that. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Well, I don't think 

there's any ill motive in bringing this to my attention, 

I'm glad i t wa s brought to my attention. I'm not going 

to say anything more than I have said. I'm glad it's 

received limited circulation here. 

I would encourage you, if you are going 

to publish proceedings of this board, that you will 

attempt to get some of the facts correct. 

MR. METZ: Which facts are you disagreeing 

with? 
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THE CHAIRPERSON: The 

G. VAN MOORSEL 

if you'll just 

gi ve me a minute here. Well, in your opening paragraph 

MR. METZ: M'hm? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: 

the Ontario government has 

forced Mr. Elieff to appear before an 

official Board Of Inquiry which, 

unlike a court of law, is less 

interested in determining his guilt 

or innocence than it is with 'seeking 

a remedy' that will satisfy the 

complainant." 

MR. METZ: M'hm. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: 

clear statement. 

I don't think that's a 

MR. METZ: Well, actually this was told to 

me by some people who had worked with some Human Rights 

Commission workshops for employer ' s practices, and that's 

literally what they were told. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Well, you may have been 

told that by anyone, including an employee of the Human 

Rights Commission, but it still doesn't make it true. 

MR. METZ: Well, perhaps not. But then 

again, I guess you could say that about every single 
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things t hat 's been uttered in all these pages of th is 

transcript and what's been printed In the London Free 

Press as well. I can certainly prove a lot of the things 

in the Free Press are not true. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I'm sure you ca n . Every 

paper or publication should be subj ect to that kind of 

scrutiny. 

I'm just giving you an example of an 

inaccuracy in this letter, and I don't wish to add any 

more to this discussion, except to say that I would 

appreciate it if the statements made about the process of 

this board, and the purpose of this board, were checked 

for its accuracy. 

And I would ask you to respect the role 

of this board with respect to adjudicating issues such as 

this which come to it, not on behalf of the Human Rights 

Commission, but on behalf of society as a whole. 

Does anyone have anything further to add 

before we proceed? 

MS. SANSON: Just in follow-up, there are 

some points of law that -- some issues in law, two issues 

that I see at the moment, and one lS the question of 

fairness, and if indeed at some point the Commission 

feels that a fair hearing cannot be held because of 

stat ements that are being made about the evidence when 
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indeed no findings have been made, or opinions if the 

opinions are being used to shape the proceeding, then 

that may raise fairness issues for the ability to have a 

fair hearing when these statements are being made by 

respondent's representative. 

The other concern in terms of proceedings 

and the representation of Mr. Elieff at this, that in 

terms of what's going on with the hearing , the interests 

of the Freedom Party may indeed be very different than 

the interest of Mr. Elieff in this immediate proceeding, 

and the focus of these proceedings are to deal with the 

complaint of discrimination as against Mr. Elieff, and 

not to deal with the broader issues of the Freedom party. 

MR. METZ : I agree, and but that's one of 

the reasons I wrote this letter. I was getting many 

questions from the media of why would Freedom Party be 

involved at all in this process. 

And I should let you know also for the 

record that the attached media releases to that letter 

have been sent out to everyone, Canadian Press, Queen's 

Park Reports, all the local media, and I'm sure if you 

review those I don't think you 'll find any inaccuracies 

in them. 

MS . SANSON: But I think you have to be 

clear as to who you're representing. Are you here 
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representing the Freedom Party? That's not my 

understanding. 

MR. METZ: I didn't introduce this letter 

5 into these hearings, you introduced it, and therefore I 

can't really answer that. It was not my intention to 

bring that letter up, and it was not intended for the 

consumption of this board. It was intended for the 

10 consumption of interested news media people who might 

want to have some background information as to my 

involvement with this, and to Freedom Party's involvement 

wi th this particular overall issue. This is what I'm 

1" relating to in my letter. This letter is not intended 

for this board. 

And I made it very clear in my first 

press release dated February 1st, which is attached, 

20 exactly what my arguments will be before this board. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. 

MR. METZ: And that was published before. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let me stop you here, I 

25 don't wish to discuss this issue any further. I think 

I've made it clear that the board has some jurisdiction 

in determining the fitness or appropriateness of counsel 

or agents for parties who are counselor agents of 

30 parties on a matter before the board. But I think the 

fact that you are not a member of the Law Society 
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705 G. VAN MOORSEL 

complicates things considerably, and I don't wish to 

elaborate on that any further. 

MS. SANSON: I just would like to raise 

for the record that indeed it could raise fairness 

concerns for the Commission, and if at the end of the day 

the Commission is of the opinion, when a judgment has 

been rendered and this kind of conduct continues, that it 

may give rise to some fairness concerns about the process 

itself and whether a fair hearing can be held when a 

representative of the respondent is making these kinds of 

statements to the press of which there may be 

inaccuracies, or comments on the evidence when no 

findings have been made. 

MR. METZ: Again, I don't understand where 

the fairness issue comes In. I don't see how this 

affects the hearing and, you know, I can say the same 

from the other point of view about the role of the 

Commission and the role of the London Free Press and the 

role of everyone else involved. 

What I said in this letter I stand by, I 

believe it to be true. It's basically, you know, at 

least to the part of the letter that pertains to this 

case, it's what I'm arguing. If you think that my 

arguments are unfair, or that the position we're taking 

is unfair, namely that Mr. Elieff is innocent of these 
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706 G. VAN MOORSEL 

charges, I think that lends more weight to my statement 

that's being called into question. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. I have asked for 

some coffee to be brought up, I think we need to take a 

five minute break and we'll resume at cross-examination. 

--- Upon recessing at 2:38 p.m. 
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707 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

- - - Upon resuming at 2:43 p.m. 

GREG VAN MOORSEL. Resumed: 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right. Are you 

ready to cross-examine Mr. Van Moorsel? 

MR. METZ: Yes. What is the process right 

at this point in time, I cross-examine and then Ms. 

Sanson can ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: She can ask questions in 

reply. 

MR. METZ: --- reply? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right? 

MR. METZ: Okay. If you'll bear with me, 

I ' m just going to have to go slowly through the notes 

that I was taking ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: Sure. Sure. 

MR. METZ: --- as we went along . 

CROSS - EXAMINATION BY MR. METZ: 

Q. Mr. Van Moorsel 

A. Yes. 

Q. after listening to everything you 

had to say that was in your notes this morning what I'm 

more concerned with is what from the notes ot into 
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708 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

published record at the London Free Press, and I refer to 

your previous testimony before this board, and you were 

discussing -- -

A. Perhaps I could get a transcript of 

previous testimony, that was months and months ago and I 

don't recall all the ---

Q. I'll read you the quotations I'm 

regarding, you can either confirm them ---

A. Okay, sure . 

Q. --- or deny them. 

A. Sure. 

Q. You already discussed your note 

keeping practice. Now, you had discussed before them 

some of the policies of the London Free Press, and I 

guess o f genera l reporters in general, and you said, and 

this would be on the day you testified November 16, '92, 

that you quoted Elieff verbatim and that, quote: 

"Quotations in a newspaper denote a 

direct quotation, nothing more, 

nothing less." 

You also testified that in cases without quotation marks, 

reporters frequently paraphrase people, rather, quote 

"the meaning of what was said . " 

Now, I have to admit I've gone through all 

the news a er articles written b ourself, and written 
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709 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

subsequently by London Free Press, and never once and 

I have to stress this point never once did I see any 

reference to any racial group, category or anything in 

quotation marks. I never saw the word "Asian" or 

"Cambodian" or "Vietnamese" or anything of this nature in 

quotation marks. Now, if Mr. Elieff had made a racial 

remark I'm curiou s why no such remark or reference to 

race would have appeared within the quotation marks. 

A. I don't really follow the question. 

I mean, you're saying -- what are you saying should have 

been there? I don't understand. 

Q. Well, you understand Mr. Elieff is 

here before this board for uttering racial comments and 

for discriminating on racial grounds based on comments he 

made in the newspapers. 

A. M' hm. 

Q. And yet the only words t hat fall 

under quotation marks are the words "little pigs", "they 

think they 're still living in the jungle", but there's no 

reference to, unless you have other evidence to anything 

to do with a racial origin of anyone in quotation marks, 

and that would include even the November 17, '92 coverage 

in the London Free Press where you talked about your 

questioning where you have said who they specifically 

said he s ecificall asked who the meant, and Elieff 
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710 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

said it was the Asians. Well, that's not in quotation 

marks, that again is your paraphrase, by your own words. 

I'm just curious that if Mr. Elieff did 

make any reference to any racial group whatsoever it 

seems to me that should be in a quotation mark somewhere 

and yet I haven't been able to locate any article with 

that reference. 

A. That's a statement. Is that a 

question? 

Q. Well, are there any articles to your 

knowledge that contain any direct quotes with Mr. Elieff 

making any direct references to anyone's racial origin? 

A. I don't know. All I can say is what 

I wrote and what he said to me, and what he said to me 

was the comment about likening them to little pigs in a 

jungle, and I said "Who are they?", he said his Asian 

tenants. 

Q. Yes, but you didn't put that -- why 

would you not have put that in quotation marks then, if 

it was a literal quote? 

A. Because, well, I mean it's just not 

the kind of thing you would quote . Why would you -- I 

mean, I asked him that, it was a point of clarification . 

I wanted to be sure in my mind that's who he was talking 

about, that's what he was talkinabout, and his tenants 
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(Metz) 

are Asians. You know, it's implicit. 

Q. And yet you quoted the term "they are 

like little pigs ", quote, "they think they're still 

living in the jungle", quote. That appears not only in 

your November 8th coverage, but also ~n your November 9th 

coverage and subsequent coverage. It's constantly 

referred to and constantly put in quotation marks. 

A. Sure it is constantly referred to, 

because that's the basis from which the series of stories 

sprung. It's a news judgment. 

Q. Well, again here I refer to your 

November 9th coverage , "Moral Outrage at Landlord's 

Remarks" . Again you have him in quotes here: 

"I'm not saying they're pigs, but 

they're only doing what pigs would 

do. " 

And in the paragraph about you make it clear, not in 

quotes but in your own writing, he said: 

"Thankless tenants and outsiders have 

ruined the c ommon areas and 

undermined any improvements. " 

And then the quote follows: 

"I'm not saying they're pigs, but 

they're only doing what pigs would 

do.1O 
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712 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

Well, wouldn't that mean he's referring to thankless 

tenants and outsiders? And to your knowledge was there 

any time he referred to the race of the outsiders or the 

thankless tenants? 

A. When I asked him directly "Who is 

they?" and when he told me "they were his Asian tenants". 

I mean, I'm not out looking for a racial slur, but you 

draw a nexus, and when the man tells you that most of his 

tenants are Asians, and when he likens them to pigs if 

you ask him who are they, and he tells you his Asian 

tenants, I mean I don't think it's -- you know, you would 

have to be a moron not to make the connection. 

Q. Does that mean that you would 

interpret his statement as a racist comment? 

A. No, not necessarily. I interpreted 

it as him likening his tenants to pigs. 

Q. If the majority of his tenants were 

non-Asian would it have made a difference to the way you 

might have reported this? 

A. No, but I'm not the one that filed 

the racial complaint. 

Q. No, we're not discussing the racial 

complaint right now, right now we're discussing ---

A. No, you're asking me -- you're asking 

me about whether race was a factor. I mean, race for me 
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(Metz) 

is not a factor, he could be castigating the whole series 

of white only tenants for all I care. 

Q. And do you know whether he was 

referring to white tenants at all at any point in time? 

A. I asked him. When I asked him 

pointblank "Who is they?", they were his Asian tenants, 

and then he went on to say that only four of his tenants 

were non-Asians. 

Q. Would it strike you as someone who 

rents to, say, 90-95 per cent of his apartments are 

rented to Asian people? Wou ld that be the type of 

landlord you expect to be you know, have racist 

attitudes? 

A. I don't have any expectations about 

any landlords. I don't think that's a relevant question. 

Q. I ' m sorry? 

A. I said I don't have any expectation 

about any landlord, I don't think that's a relevant 

question. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Metz, I wonder if 

we could move on because I believe the witness has given 

you the answer. There does not appear to have been any 

reference to race in quotes, which was one of the 

questions you asked; and the witness has told you how he 

drew that conclusion in his last answer on what he asked 

f,€j Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; Cresceni. Ollawa. OO1tar ;o KIG 5N9 (613) 739· 1104 

( 

'e 

( 



1 

5 

10 

20 

25 

30 

( 

714 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

of Mr. Elieff for an answer on what "they" meant. So I 

think it's fair to say we've got an answer to that, and 

if we could move on I'd appreciate it. 

MR. METZ: Okay. 

MR. ELIEFF: Can I say something? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: You can speak to Mr. 

Metz if you wish. 

MR. ELIEFF: Can I say something about him 

to you? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I'd appreciate it if you 

withheld your comments. 

MR. ELIEFF: It's not a comment. All I 

want is him to be allowed to ask all the question he 

might or he wants to ask ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: He will, but ---

MR. ELIEFF: and I see you are 

stopping him from doing it. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: It's my duty and my job 

to direct the questions and the examination of a witness 

where it is appropriate, specifically on cross-

examination. Where the board feels that a question has 

been answered, then it's the role of the member of the 

tribunal to interrupt and say let's proceed, otherwise we 

could dwell on an issue overly long. So I don't easily 

exercise this discretion, but sometimes it's necessar . 
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MR. ELIEFF: 

G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

So the other side can get all 

the time they need and they can -- they have all the free 

this and free voice and everything else and they can 

continue to screw everything around for days and days, 

and my spokesman got cut off. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I'm sure Mr. Metz has a 

lot of other questions that he wants to ask the witness. 

MR. METZ: Yes. 

MR. ELIEFF: Thank you. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: So maybe we should 

proceed with that. 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q. You stated earlier this morning that 

you interviewed a number of Mr. Elieff's tenants when the 

story began developing, and you went from, you know, 

talking to some of the tenants directly. How many of the 

Asian tenants told you directly that Mr. Elieff referred 

to them as pigs or some derivative of that term? 

A. Well, most of them you might 

understand were reacting to him calling them pigs. 

Q. Were they reacting to him calling 

them pigs or reacting to the media coverage alleging that 

he called them pigs? 

A. Well, on it 
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716 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

that I don't feel it's fair to answer . Some ---

Q. Well, I think it's very critical. 

There's a big difference between being called something 

directly - - -

A. Some, as I recall, did mention that 

that term had been used for, and in fact one of the 

tenants that was at the public mentioned it as well, and 

I went through, I think, her thing, Wendy McAstonchkeror. 

Q. Right, Wendy McAstonchkeror. And 

that does not sound like an Asian name to me, is that 

and that was also a comment directed at her by Zeranco, 

according to your testimony this morning, not by Mr. 

Elieff . Was Wendy McAstonchkeror, or however you 

remember the name was spelled, was she, to your 

knowledge, an Asian tenant? 

A. No. 

Q. So then you heard firsthand a 

reference to this comment being directed at someone who 

was not Asian. 

A. I didn't ask people whether he called 

them pigs. He called them pigs to me, I'd already heard 

it. I was curious to know -- -

Q. No, but you did report this morning 

that this ---

A. I was curious to know how the felt 
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717 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

Q. So you're saying that you were more 

interested in how the tenants felt in terms of their 

reaction to the phrase "pigs" rather than learning 

whether any of the tenants had actually been told that 

themselves directly? 

A. I would say I was more interested in 

that, sure. 

Q. It's interesting that you seem 

you're more interested , then, as a reporter in reaction 

rather than In the facts that generate the reaction? 

A. I think we had the facts that 

generated the reaction. 

Q. Well, we had a story that generated 

the reaction. 

A. No, we have facts . 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. ---

THE WITNESS: We have records of building 

inspections with, you know, cockroach infestations, a 

landlord who didn't do anything about sewage backing up 

into people's houses, you know, calling people names, I 

mean, I think we had the facts. 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q. I uess those are facts. You can sa 
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718 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

that a sewer backed up, but it doesn't state the cause of 

the fact, does it? 

A. No, but I'd say sewage sludge on the 

floor is a pretty big fact you can't ignore, right. 

Q. Yes, I agree. And did you report 

that Mr. Elieff caused this? 

A. No, I didn't say that, did I. 

Q. No, you didn't. So from your 

interviewing the people what would you say would be the 

cause of things like that, the sewage backing up, the 

mess in the halls, all of that? 

MR. GASPAROTTO: I interject, sir. I 

think I have a right to play a role here 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 

MR. GASPAROTTO: when my client's 

being berated like this. I mean, he's here to deal 

specifically with quotes that appeared in two articles, 

he's testified on that, the cross-examination should be 

limi ted to those items, and not the fishing expedition 

that Mr. Metz is on. 

MR. ELIEFF: But he's lying all through 

his teeth. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, please. I 

would ask you if you have any questions to ask your 

re resentative, Mr. Metz. 
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(Metz) 

Now, just dealing with Mr. Gasparotto's 

objection, I was going to say virtually the same thing. 

I don't think the witness is here on trial, as it were, 

and if you have any comments about the weight to be given 

to his evidence you must save them for argument. But if 

you could try and make that distinction I would 

appreciate it. 

MR. METZ: Well, my understanding is that 

in cross-examination I have more leeway than the person 

who is leading the evidence, and 

THE CHAIRPERSON: You have more leeway 

than In direct examination, or examination-in-chief. 

MR. METZ: And it's also not my 

understanding that I'm limited to asking questions about 

these two articles. There were four articles mentioned, 

there were several pages of notes mentioned, am I not 

permitted to ask questions about any of those? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: You are, subj ect to the 

discretion of the tribunal to guide the proceedings 

along. But I think the point that ' s being made is that 

it's not Mr. Van Moorsel who is being tried or against 

whom a complaint has been lodged, he's here to give 

evidence as to what he heard and saw when he was 

preparing the article, speaking to Mr. Elieff, visiting 

the remises, et cetera. So if ou could ---
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MR. METZ: 

G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

Well, these are the questions 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right. I've made my 

point. Just proceed with your questions, and if I feel 

that you're veering off the course I'll let you know. 

MR. METZ: Okay. 

MS. SANSON: Can I have one point of 

clarification, just with respect to the notes, and it was 

my recollection, and perhaps we can all take a look at 

the notes to verify it, but it was my recollection that 

the reference with respect to the pigs comment having 

been made by the McAllister person was not indeed a 

reference to Zeranco, was a reference to the landlord. 

I think it might have been preceded by some comments 

having been made, or a refe rence of comments having been 

made by Zeranco at the meeting. 

THE WITNESS: Yes, that's what I said, by 

Zeranco. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: But you're saying it 

wasn't Zeranco? 

MS. SANSON: I don't believe the notes 

recorded that, and perhaps if we could I don't have 

the notes. If we can just take a look? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Van Moorsel, could 

_that for us? 
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THE WITNESS : 

G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

Yes, sure. It was at the 

public meeting, the town hall meeting. 

MS. SANSON: Was that the group day three, 

day four? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

(SHORT PAUSE) 

THE WITNESS: 

"Each time your father told me I 

could clean up the mess myself. He 

called us a bunch of pigs." 

MS . SANSON: If you could just indicate 

for the record? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 

THE WITNESS: Yes. Do you want me to read 

the passage aloud again? 

MS. SANSON: Yes. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. This is at a town 

hall ---
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(Metz) 

you know, involved in the meeting vocally, along with 

some other people. Zeranco said he thought his father 

was going to pay the fine. Let's see. I'm just trying 

to get the background here. 

Okay. So he became involved in a 

discussion with Wendy. 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q. So you overheard a conversation 

between - --

A. No, it wasn't overheard, it was a 

public conversation at the public meeting. 

Q. Oh, okay. 

A. And anyway, Wendy was recounting her 

experience, having lived in the apartment. 

'"My apartment, number 4 '" 

she said: 

had raw sewage back into it 

three times. Each time your father 

told me I could clean up the mess 

myself. He called us a bunch of 

pigs then.'" 

Q. Who called? 

A. '"Your father'", Zeranco's father, Mr. 

Elieff . 
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723 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

Q. So it wasn't Zeranco that made the 

THE CHAIRPERSON: That's right. I think 

that's what Ms. Sanson wanted to clarify, so that's 

helpful. 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q. Did you report that? Was this 

particular incident reported in the London Free Press? 

A. We're missing one of the stories 

here, it may well be in that one, I don't know. 

Q. We're missing one? 

A. There's a fourth story, but it's not 

ln these ones here. I don't know if -- I know it's not 

these on e s . 

Q. Well, I have four. I have 

A. What is the latest date on yours? 

Q. Well, mine are all between November 

8th and lOth. 

A. Yes, so you don't have all of them 

after all, there's one after. There's obviously another 

one after that. There's a weekend paper that fell 

between the time of the public meeting and the filing of 

the Human Rights Commission complaint. 

Q. But ou don't recall ourself ever 
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724 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

having reported that incident? 

A. I may well have. I was there to 

report the meet i ng, I probably did write a story. I know 

I did another story that ' s not here, I just don't recall 

it offhand. Remember you're asking me about stories I 

produced four years ago. 

I see I took these notes on day four, 

which meant the last day of the week that I worked on 

that story, the Friday, which would logically imp l y that 

something was written for the Saturday paper. Her 

remarks may well have been in it, but as you can tell I 

filled half the notebooks with notes that day, so 

obviously not everything is in it. 

Q. Getting back, I guess, to another 

point that you raised this morning, you discussed early 

in going through your notes, in the earlier part of it, 

when you were talking to Mr. Elieff ---

A. Do you mean on day o ne? 

Q. I believe this i s day one. It's 

early in my notes so I guess it is. You said Mr. Elieff 

discussed with you his concerns regarding the stuff on 

the balconies, and his concerns regarding the church ' s 

involvement and that a representative of the church 

mingled there. Do you know who the representative of the 

( church was at the time? 
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725 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

A. Yes, I believe it was Susan Eagle. 

Q. Mr. Elieff also said to you that he 

was concerned about the police not doing anything about 

vandalism. 

A. M' hm. 

Q. And he asked you who's going to take 

these people in, these "refugee people? I'm taking all 

the risks" he says to you. 

A. M' hm. 

Q. And then he points out to you, 

according to your testimony this morning, that the 

conditions of the building relative to -- or regarding 

condition of the building relative to arrival of the new 

tenants that "things were not always like that" ---

A . M' hm. 

Q. "before when they were all 

Canadians" . You said you didn't pursue this point too 

far and that it didn't grab you. May I ask why? 

A. Well, I report ---

Q. Why wouldn't this point grab you? 

A. Well, I mean it grabbed me to the 

extent that he said his property was in good condition 

when he bought it, and that's what I reported. You know, 

getting into arguments about who's Canadian, who's not 

Canadian are ·ust not relevant, I .don't think. 
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Well, I don't think no, I don't 

think that was what he was referring to, I think he was 

talking more about just the mess not being like that. I 

think Mr. Elieff made it very clear to you 

A. Yes, and we reported that. If you 

read the stories it's there. He said the property was in 

good condition when he bought it 

Q. So when you say "it didn't grab me", 

you're referring to the racial aspect? 

A. Well, I mean -- no, no. When I say 

it didn't grab me, it is not the basis for another story, 

it was a part -- it is his explanation of the status quo 

at his property at the time, it was in good condition 

when I bought it, it's not now, it's the fault of my 

tenants, and that' s exac t ly a s it was portrayed . 

Q. He told you later on in 

conversations, according to what you said this morning 

again ---

A. M'hm. 

Q. that he was using the word "pigs" 

to "just describe their behaviour." 

A. M'hm. 

Q. And you said that in your opinion 

that this was a rhetorical comment. Quote: 

"1'm not 

Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; ecescen l. Ott awa. Onl",;O KIG 5;-l9 (613) 739-1104 

I 



1 

5 

15 

20 

25 

30 

727 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

what pigs would do." 

If the c omment is rhetorical then wha t is your opinion 

if that' s in your opinion a rhetorical comment what in 

your opinion was the fact behind it, or what did you 

believe to be the truth about the matter? 

A. Well, this is how I interpreted it . 

The man told me pointblank, comparing his Asian tenants 

to little pigs from the jungle. He never recanted that. 

It only became an issue when we went to visit him, and 

then it wa s and of course he said it umpteen other 

times, which I didn't record because -- I mean, I didn't 

publish them, but it surfaces frequently in the notes. 

And then when he said "Well , I' m not saying they're 

pigs", I took that as a rhetorical thing, they're not 

literally f our - l egged pigs , but they're acting like pigs. 

We ll, I mean, what's the difference, the man is still 

calling them pigs . And I think when people see it in 

print they probably l eap to the same conclusion. 

Q. You've never heard the term "live 

l i ke pigs" as used a s to someone's behaviour or 

cleanliness or anything like that, that's totally foreign 

to you? 

A. Sure, sure . Parents say it to their 

kids all the time. 

Q. Ri ht. And would that be considered 
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a racist or otherwise remark in that context? 

A. I don't know. I don't know. I 

suppose it would depend on the circumstances. 

Q. The circumstances here being that the 

majority of tenants of Mr. Elieff' s apartment buildings 

happening to be Asian, so that anything he might say 

about them would be interpreted as racist. 

A. You're asking me to say whether this 

man is making racist remarks or not, but I don't -- you 

know, that's not my job. My job was a story, I did the 

story, I didn't file the racism complaint. I mean, 

that's no, I don't have an opinion about ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. It seems, Mr. 

Metz, when you ask for his opi nio n on a question like 

that, the witness has rightly said that that is the job 

of the board. The board has to decide whether it falls 

into one of the categories listed in the Ontario Human 

Rights Code for infringement. So that is the job of this 

tribunal and I will have to determine whether in fact it 

is grounds to determine that this has been infringement. 

But what Mr. Van Moorsel thinks of this is 

really not germane to the process. 

MR. METZ: Well, Mr. Van Moorsel .lS the 

author of the articles that essentially brought Mr. 

Elieff to this hear in , or that 
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events, as he says in his own words, one story generates 

another, and eventually Mr. Elieff finds himself before 

these hearings. 

I would refer again to his comments made 

approximately 12: 15 today that when he was taking some 

notes, "not just regarding building complaints", and I 

quote him, "but for lack of a better word, racist 

complaints" . Obviously he believes these comments to be 

racist and that all the complaints generated about them 

are race ---

THE WITNESS: I object. I object. Not 

everything one is told I necessarily believe. 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q. We l l, not every point, but their 

complaints regarding the building and the condition of 

the building . 

A. Listen, you're asking me to give 

judgment about racist intent and that's not my job. And 

even if I were in a position to make that judgment my job 

prevents me from putting that ---

Q. I reiterate, I'm not asking you that, 

I'm saying this is what you already said in testimony 

this morning, quote: 

" that for lack of a better word, 
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racist complaints." 

I wrote that down when you said that this 

A. Yes. 

Q. Clearly you do Vlew these 

A. No, no, not clear l y. I mean, if 

people are telling me things that they believe are racist 

i t doesn't necessarily mean I believe them to be racist. 

All I can say is they believe them to be racist. 

Q. Well, if you could find a better word 

what might it be? 

A. Well, again, you're asking me to get 

into value-laden judgments about the language that your 

client uses, and that's not my job and I'm not going to 

an s wer the que s tion unless I have. 

Q. Well, you know, I have to suggest 

that that's not the case, I think it is your job to a 

great deal. I mean, you said you spoke to someone named 

Nadeen Nat, N-A-T. You said you took no notes because 

you were looking for some specific kind of reaction. 

A. That's not what I said. I said I 

took no notes because the translation was poor. 

Q . No, you said you were looking for 

some specific kind of reaction. 

A. Well, that's not how I recall it. I 
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took no notes because, I said to you, I said -- in fact I 

vividly recall this, that in my notebook there were no 

notes underneath her name ---

Q. Right. 

A. there was only her name written 

in my hand and in her hand, because the pronunciation 

was difficult, and I said there were no notes because the 

translation wasn't there, it was just -- it was not -- it 

wasn ' t reliable. I didn't use that word i n my testimony, 

but that's what I meant. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q . well, you did say you were looking 

for a specif ic kind of reaction, and it appears to me 

that the kind of reaction you were looking for is fair l y 

consistent, you were looking for opinions based upon the 

belief that Mr. Elieff uttered racist comments, and 

that's what you were looking to publish. 

A. No, no. 

Q. You were stopping people on the bus. 

I mean, where are they going to get any ---

A. No, I wasn't. 

Q. firsthand information about Mr. 

Elieff makin sort of racist comments to an one? 
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No, see you're misinterpreting it. I 

never said I was looking for a specific kind of reaction. 

All I told you was that I 

MR. METZ: Can we stop the proceedings and 

go back to the minutes? 

MR. ELIEFF: Where is the beef? Where is 

the tapes? 

THE WITNESS: All I told you ---

MR. METZ: It's short. It's abou t 12: 20 

p.m. 

THE WITNESS: All I told you was that I 

talked to the woman, I was anxious to know what they felt 

about it. And the same with the people corning off the 

bus. The people corning off the bus were walking into the 

middle of a demonstration at a transfer point right on 

one of the city's main streets. I didn't tell you I was 

looking for specific reactions from them on anything. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Look , Mr. Metz, I think 

your question is generally a fair one, you're attacking 

the credibility of the witness, and you're allowed to do 

that by asking this kind of question. I'm not sure we're 

going to gain anything by going back and finding the 

exact reference of whether or not something was said or 

not. The line of your questioning is pretty clear. 

MR. METZ: Well, . to me if we ain the 
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facts of the case ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: Pardon me? 

MR. METZ: I think it's important that we 

gain the facts of the case, and reviewing the 

transcripts , this kind of issue has come up before whe re, 

for example, on one issue I was being refuted by Ms. 

Sanson in my recollection of a previous thing said in the 

testimony, and I checked out my recollection, mine was 

accurate, hers was inaccurate. I think it's very 

important. 

MS. SANSON: Is that on the transcript, 

Mr. Metz? 

MR. METZ: It's all on the transcript. 

MS. SANSO~: Okay. I'm going to object to 

this characterization of what Commission counsel said or 

not said without any specif ic reference at al l, not to 

-- I will hold my piece in the 

MR. METZ: Would you like me to make the 

specific ref erence? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Look, can we move on 

with questioning the witness, please? 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q. You said there was a Father Michael 

riest at the demonstration I believe ---

Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sai Crescent. Ottawa. Ontario KIG 5~9 (613) 739-1104 

I 
1 ( 

( 



1 

5 

10 

20 

25 

30 

( 

734 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

A. M'hm. 

Q. who was called there by Susan 

Eagle for support. Do you know anything, did you talk to 

him specifically about any more details? 

A. I thought it was odd that there was a 

catholic priest there. 

Q. This was a catholic priest? 

A. I believe it was. And I just asked 

him what he was doing there, and I think he told me that 

he was called to lend support, and I just moved on. 

Q. You said you also spoke to Susan 

Eagle, whom you described as a community outreach worker, 

yet in your article dated November 8th you referred to 

here as a volunteer worker, though it's my understanding 

she's paid for her work. 

A. Yes. Well, you're asking me, like 

people's specific job titles after four years. And I can 

tell you although I knew Susan Eagle well when I was at 

City Hall I used to often have to check what her exact 

j ob title was, because the role of her job was in 

religious circles is not one that I was familiar with. I 

used to check it off, but that's just -- I would say give 

me a break for age. 

Q. Well, in that reference, you know 

in her affidavit earance before this 
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board today Mary Nesbitt mentioned that you previously 

testified before the board under the mistaken belief that 

you were instructed to do so by the London Free Press. 

Is that according to your recollection? 

A. It wasn't a mistaken belief, it was a 

request from an editor. 

Q. Well, then I would have to refer you 

to the testimony of November 16th where in cross-

examination or I guess in leading testimony by Ms. 

Sanson you testified that it was Susan Eagle who got in 

touch with you. 

A. No, there were two other there 

were more than one. There was more than one person who I 

was in contact with that day. 

Q. Regarding yo u r appearance before the 

board? 

A. Ye s , all which was a complete mystery 

to me. I gather I have since gathered that I was 

somehow served, but not properly served or something. I 

don't live in London, I live in another city. 

Q. Right. 

A. I had a phone call from an editor, 

this is not a senior editor as I recall. 

Q. Do you remember who that editor was? 

A. Yes, somebod named Chris Nixon. 
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Somebody who said I was supposed to be at a hearing, 

where are you? 

Q. I didn't catch the name, I'm sorry. 

A. Chris Nixon. 

Q. Chris Nixon? 

A. Yes. That I was supposed to be at a 

hearing in London and -- but, you know, originally it 

seemed like I was supposed to be at a hearing covering it 

or something. This is not the kind of thing you would 

normally be called -- somebody would call you about. 

Q. Why would Susan Eagle call you in 

this regard, even if she wasn't the only person who 

called you? 

A. Well, it's just logistics. I mean, I 

got the impression from this editor that -- eventually, 

that I was supposed to testify at this thing and because 

of some snafu nobody had told me about it. I didn't have 

any document. And then I think it was just a matter of 

logistics, Susan Eagle was helping to set up the 

conference call, as I understand it. 

MS. SANSON: Perhaps I could shed some 

light on this. I asked Susan, being the counsel by 

myself, the board requested, and Mr. Metz was not in 

attendance, that we proceed. The day that we attended 

was for the of settin dates, at least as 
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Commission counsel understood it. Mr. Elieff asked that 

the hearing go ahead, and I asked Susan Eagle if she 

could attempt to contact by telephone Mr. Van Moorsel for 

the purpose of giving evidence. I asked Susan Eagle to 

do that. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Thank you. 

MS. SANSON: There had been no previous 

contact with Mr. Van Moorsel. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: That's helpful. 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q. When did you first hear of the 

complainant in this case today, Chippheng Hom? 

A. I think the precise name I first 

heard of whenever I saw the notice I was served to appear 

in June or something. 

Q. And yet when you were covering the 

story at the time in 1989 you were speaking to several 

people from Race Relations Directorate to people like Pat 

O'Brien, Felicity Somerset, and you were getting all 

kinds of information from them in terms of a possible 

complaint being launched before the Human Rights 

Commission. At any time during that procedure at that 

period of time was Chippheng Hom's name ever mentioned to 

ou, or was an one's name mentioned to ou? 
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A. Yes , yes. It may well have been 

mentioned, but I don't recall it? Mind you, I don't have 

the last story I wrote that week, which was a story that 
5 

dealt with the representative of the Cambodian community 

having resolved to go and file the complaint on the 

Monday. 

Q. And that was? 
10 

A. Lam Vong. 

Q. Did he ever file a complaint? Is 

there another complaint 

A. As I understand it ---
1 

Q. going on? 

A . As I understand it, the complaint, 

and again you're really taxing my memory here now, but 

the complaint there was great discussion , I think, 
20 

about who would -- who exactly wou l d file the complaint, 

insomuch as they needed a name on the complaint. We're 

talking about people who either were not c o nversant with 

the system or couldn't speak English or whatever. 
25 

This man was prepared at an early 

juncture to take on the task on behalf of those people, 

as I understand it, but perhaps l egally, because he's not 

the one that personally felt slighted maybe, or whatever, 
30 

( I don't know, somebody else's name is on the complaint. 

I mean , it's a to me how that works , I mean, ou 
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know all I know is that a complaint was filed, I 

followed it that week. The last story I wrote that week 

was about this Cambodian man, Lam Vong, who, because he 

had a job as a translator, or because he had often worked 

as a translator through the Cross-Cultural Learner Centre 

was conversant and completely fluent in English and his 

native language, and he was the one who was going to take 

the complaint in. Whether that meant his name would be 

on it or somebody else's is, you know, who knows. I 

mean, I can't remember that far. 

Q. Do you recall how many people you 

might have spoken to regarding, let us say the search for 

looking for someone to file a complaint? 

A. A search for what? 

Q. To find someone to file a complaint. 

A. I didn't search for anyone to file a 

complaint. 

Q. No, no, I mean regarding the people 

who said they were involved in seeing what could be done 

to file a comp l aint? 

A. Well, I mean, I talked to people who 

were interested in filing a complaint; I talked to people 

who would be in a position, being employed by direct 

government employers, or extended government employers to 

comment on the filin of a com laint and the likelihood 
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of it succeeding , and the mechanics of it succeeding, or 

of it taking place, I didn't go out and talk to people 

about who will file the complaint. 

I mean, I guess it seemed to me to be, I 

guess, a kind of like a class action sort of suit, 

although I know that's not the right way to describe it 

because it legally doesn't mean the same thing. But I 

mean the community was upset, somebody in the community 

was going to have to swear out something and take it to a 

formal organization. I mean, you know, the person who 

would do it, you know, at that point, wasn't terribly 

important I don't think. In fact, at that point I don't 

think it had been decided. 

Q. I'm just looking for one article 

here. You once interviewed Pat O'Brien in this regard . 

A. I often interviewed Pat O'Brien, he 

was the ward alderman. 

Q. Yes. And he was also, I believe, a 

member of the city's Race Relations Committee, is that 

correct? 

A. I don't know if he is now, he may 

well have been then. 

Q. Well, at the time. 

A. At the time. He may well have even 

been at the ti~e, but at the time m interest was that he 

"1 Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; Crescen t. Oltawa. Ontar;o KIG 5\;9 (613) 739-1104 



1 

5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

30 

741 G. VAN MOOR5EL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

was the most outspoken ward aldermen, and of the two ward 

alderman he was the one that, well, he was more 

thoughtful , I guess I would say, than the other, a sort 

of independent thinker. 

Q. Did he give you any further 

information in terms of what his efforts were in order to 

locate someone who could file a complaint against Mr. 

Elieff, because there was a quote in one of the Free 

Press articles attributed to Mr. Pat O'Brien to that 

effect. 

A. In one of my articles? 

Q. In a Free Press article, whether it 

was published by or written by you or not, I'm not 

too sure. But you did speak to him, so in regards to 

your conversations with him 

A. I don't think he gave me that kind of 

information but, you know, reporters at the Free Press 

often speak to city aldermen so, you know, on any number 

of things. 50, I mean, unles sit was something in my 

story I don't know. 

Q. You referred to as well in your 

discussion this morning, I believe in speaking to Bob 

Carson? 

A. Bob Carson. 

Q. Bob Carson, i.s that ri ht? You asked 
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him, I believe, how often complaints regarding building 

conditions come in, he said over 2,500 a year ---

A. M'hm. 

Q. --- come into the city? 

A. M'hm. 

Q. Did he give you any indication of how 

many of them had anything to do with racial issues, or 

was there any indication of racial issues surrounding any 

of those complaints 

A. I didn't ask him that. 

Q. --- or discrimination? 

A. I wanted to know how many complaints 

come in a year, and that's all I asked, and I got the 

number and that's all I was looking for. 

Q. NOw, you also had a conversation 

with, let's see the name here, Rick Harrington, you said 

he was now an O.P.P. officer. 

A. Harrington, yes, that's it. I 

believe he's now an O.P.P. officer. The last time I 

spoke to him he was looking for my notes. 

Q. And apparently he was discussing with 

you the process of what happened and you said there were 

many off the record notes. 

A. No, that wasn't with him. You 

weren't followin . 
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That wasn ' t with him? That might be 

my mistake here. 

A. No, it was with Walter . 

Q. Who was that with? 

A. With Walter, what's his name, Burns. 

Q. Burns? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Oh okay, right. Sorry, you're right. 

A. I didn't say there were many, I said 

the conversation went back and forth between on the 

record and off the record. 

Q. If all you were discussing was 

process what would have to be off the record about 

process? Wouldn't it be public knowledge? 

A. I don't want to tell you anything 

about what was off the record. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I'm just going to 

interrupt here. If you are going to press that point any 

further I want to consider whether that is possible 

without anyone else in the room, just counsel. 

MR. METZ: No, I was just asking whether 

those comments dealt with process or something else. I 

don't want to pursue them beyond that. 

THE WITNESS: I can't tell you. They were 

off the record, I can't tell ou . a thin about them. 
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Q. Because this morning you did say that 

it was regarding process. 

A. Well, it involved some process, but I 

didn't talk a thing about what was off the record, and, 

you know, I invite you to try and read them if you want, 

but I'm not going to tell you about them unless I 

absolutely have to. 

Q. Mr. Van Moorsel, in your testimony 

before the board again on September -- or rather, sorry, 

November 16th, in speaking of the materials relating to 

the case you once referred to a tape as well that you 

said might exist, or the probability of a tape. 

A. I think I said it may well have 

existed. 

Q. Right. But this followed your 

testimony as well saying that you'd received a phone call 

and that you were requested for this material and that 

you recall putting it in an envelope. It seems to me, 

does it not, a little strange that you wouldn't recall 

whether there was a tape in it or not? 

A. No, it doesn't, because in the job 

that we do I've turned over materials to my city editor 

more than once. Sometimes, evidently here, I was wrong, 

it didn't have a ta e, other times the have, it de ends 
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on what you're doing and the circumstances under which it 

was done. 

Q. How many human rights hearings or 

court cases are you involved with right now where the 

material would have to be kept for that purpose? I mean, 

you did say the material was being kept aside 

specifically for these hearings. 

A. No, I didn't say it was being kept 

aside specifically for these hearings, I said I got a 

call from somebody who wanted my notes, but I didn't 

think it was something that we should share and I did 

what all reporters do, and that is what's not in your 

possession you're not obliged to share, so I turned it 

over to somebody else. We couldn't have known about 

these hearings then because nothing had happened. 

Q. You did refer to knowing about the 

involvement of the Human Rights Commission. 

A. Well, the Human Rights Commission was 

phoning me looking for it. I mean, it was a Human Rights 

Commission investigator. 

Q. Right. So that's what I'm referring 

to as the Human Rights Commission ---

A. That's their involvement. 

Q. being involved. Why did you 

mention the existence of an or records in the 
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first place? 

746 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

A. I believe I was asked. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Metz, if I can help 

here, I just happen to have the section of the transcript 

of the first day's hearing and Mr. Van Moorsel's 

testimony by telephone, and I'm reading at page 68: 

"I know for sure I recorded it in 

shorthand, I may well have recorded 

it on mini-cassette as well." 

THE WITNESS: Right. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: That's what he said . 

MR. METZ: Right. And that's also the 

other reference I was looking for where he says that he 

turned it over to the city editor as soon as he realized 

that the On tario Human Rights Commission was involved, 

because he was pho ned and asked for that material. Now, 

it strikes me as odd that he cannot remember whether 

there was a tape in it at the time. 

THE WITNESS: Listen, I use I go 

through umpteen tapes a week . 

BY MR. METZ: 

Q. I can understand that ---

A. this is four years ---

Q. but if teen ---
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747 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

Just let me finish, please. I go 

through umpteen tapes a week, tons of notebooks, I've 

turned over material before to superiors and, you know, 

remember, I'm sitting in my house In my housecoat, this 

call comes and I'm supposed to testify and suddenly 

recall in vivid detail things from four years earlier. I 

mean, give me a break. 

Q. Well, we're not referring to the 

events of four years earlier, we're referring to your 

telephone call 

A. No. Sure you are . Sure you are. 

You're asking how could I 

Q. about material which didn't 

happen four years earlier. 

A. how could I how could I not 

recall that there was a tape. well, you know. 

MR. ELIEFF: Tape is not a needle, it's a 

big thing. 

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, I mean I just 

couldn't recall. I mean, there may well have been. 

MR. GASPAROTTO: Mr. Chairman 

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, I mean I just 

couldn't recall. I mean there may well have been, there 

may well not have been. 

MR. ELIEFF: A ta e is not a needle, it's 
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record? 

748 G. VAN MOORSEL, cr-ex. 
(Metz) 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff. 

MR. ELIEFF: Big liar. 

MS. SANSON: Do you have that on the 

THE COURT REPORTER: Yes. 

MR. METZ: Which comment is that? 

MS. SANSON: Mr. Elieff's comment calling 

the witness a big liar. 

MR. METZ: I'm sure there are a lot of 

references to that nature. 

Okay, that's all the questions I have for 

Mr. Van Moorsel. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Thank you. 

Ms. Sanson, any - --

MS. SANSON: I have no questions in reply. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: And I have no further 

questions, you can step down. 

THE WITNESS: Do you want me to leave 

these? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I'm prepared to keep a 

photocopy. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. So we can produce a 

photocopy for you, okay. 

u. 
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1 749 G. VAN MOORSEL 

MS. SANSON: I will undertake to copy 

these and send them out to the parties. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let's take a 10-minute 

5 break. 

Thank you, Mr. Van Moorsel, for coming. 

THE WITNESS: You're welcome. 

10 - -- Upon recessing at 3:32 p.m. 

15 ( 

20 

25 

30 
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750 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Upon resuming at 3:50 p.m. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Whenever you're ready, 

Ms. Sanson, j ust let me know. 

MS. SANSON: Fine. We would like to 

proceed with Mr. Elieff's cross-examination. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, if you'd 

like to take the stand. You've already been sworn. Ms. 

Sanson has a few questions for you. 

MR. ELIEFF: Okay. 

ELIJAH ELIEFF, Resumed: 

CROSS EXAMINATION BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Mr. Elieff, do you recall an 

investigating officer named Lori Rainone investigating 

your human rights complaint? Do you recall the name? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: How do you spell that? 

MS. SANSON: R-A-I-N-O-N-E. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: R-A-I 

MS. SANSON: N-O-N-E. 

THE WITNESS: I don't know the name. I 

don't recall any of the name, unless you're talking about 

one gentleman and a lady that came try i ng to brea k a deal 

with me if it' ou're ta a bout I do 't 
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BY MS. SANSON: 

751 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Q. From the Human Rights Commission. 

A. There were a young lady, young black 

lady, white - - I'm sorry, a black man and a white lady, 

younger person people . 

Q. Yes . Yes. 

A. If that's what you're talking about. 

They're trying to break a deal with me and I keep telling 

them "Go back to Susan Eagle and Free Press because they 

are the source of the trouble, not me . " 

Q. And did they come and attend your 

apartment building? Did you show them around? 

A. Those two guys, no, not show them 

nothing, only we sat down , they asked me to break a deal, 

saying to me "Give a few hundred dollars or" ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let me interrupt you 

here. 

MS. SANSON: Yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, one of the 

things that I can't hear ---

THE WITNESS: Wel l , I have to say what 

they said to me. 

( 

( 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I' m to make L.his ( 
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752 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Because the board and the Human Rights 

Commission want to encourage people who are involved in 

these kinds of disputes to come to agre ements, because 

the policy is to try and have people agree on something, 

the rule is that anything that is said in order to 

attempt an agreement or to reach an agreement cannot be 

discussed in a public formal forum like this. 

So anything that was said to you with a 

view to coming to an agreement or reaching a compromise, 

et cetera, I don't want to hear about it, okay, and I 

can't hear about it. 

THE WITNESS: But that was the purpose why 

they came. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes, I can understand 

that, but I don't want to hear about any of the 

discussions l i ke how much they offered or ---

THE WITNESS: No, no, I won ' t say. I only 

want to say they were trying to break with me 

MR . METZ: If I may interject. 

THE CHAIRPERSON : Yes. 

MR . ME TZ: Perhaps that should be 

addressed at Ms. Sanson, since she's leading the question 

in this direction. I remember you saying this to me too 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 
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MR. METZ: 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

--- when I came to this point 

in my questioning. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. I'm sure Ms . 

Sanson ---

MS. SANSON: Yes. And it was as a -- the 

reason that I've asked this question, I think Mr. Elieff 

has satisfied it, not only because the board raised 

questions as to the principles of equity, indeed that the 

Commission satisfied its obligation to endeavour to 

resol ve it, not to ask you about the details, but that 

indeed the Commission met with you with a view to satisfy 

its obligation. 

And there is also, with respect to the 

transcript at page 486 of the February 5, '93, Mr. Metz 

had dealt with some of the comments as conveyed in the 

press by an earlier officer, and I had raised a concern 

that Mr. Metz was relying on the truth of those 

( 

( 

statements, and the board had indicated that it was a ' 

point well taken and you were going to reserve your 

comment over the lunch. And I've gone through that 

transcript and there was no ruling. The purpose of 

THE CHAIRPERSON: What page is that? 

MS. SANSON: That's at page 486. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Thank you. Le t me just 

take a minute to find it. All ri ht . ( 
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MS. SANSON: Okay. 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Back up, that 's page 

485. And I'm not sure how much further you would want to 

review, but indeed Mr . Metz was referring to one of the 

quotes, or with a quote made by Mr. Harrington, the 

emphasis, again it was a quote made in a newspaper to the 

public: 

" which equally does not 

understand the process involved, but 

it does create an impression of what 

may be going on at the Cheyenne 

Apartments when something like that 

was p,resented. I guess the only 

question I would have in that regard 

to Mr. Elieff on the comment that the 

views were polarized, I was wondering 

if Mr. Elieff might comment on what 

those polarized views might be." 

And then I raised a concern that it the concern 

relating directly to: 

"A board ought not to accept 

newspaper articles unless you have 

the person called to at least hear 

their own evidence and have the right 

to comment. And the way that we're 

roceedin now, what we have ust 
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755 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

heard from Mr. Metz is that in fact 

the investigating officer made those 

comments, that they were said, and 

that as a result of that Mr. Metz has 

g i v e n t hat a certain 

characterization, so he is relying on 

the truth of those statements and so 

we are into a whole different area as 

to whether or not even the statements 

were recorded as have been said. He 

has now relied on the truth of the 

statements of Rick Harrington." 

And then your ruling was that you would consider it over 

the lunch. And then I reviewed the remainder of the 

transcript and I don't think we had a ruling. 

But there was another reference that -- I 

can't remember whether it was sooner or later, where you 

had asked the parties to, in final argument, make 

submissions as to the principles of equity not having 

been violated. And it was my understanding that that 

related to the process of whether or not the Commission 

had attempted to perform its conciliation function. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: My recollection of the 

second point is foggy, but I don't have a recollection of 

( 

( 

that second oint. But if ou can direct me to those ( 
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756 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

pages between today and tomorrow I can look up the 

transcript and see if I need to comment further on it. 

But returning to the first question, which 

was to what extent can the board receive a newspaper 

article, I think there's a fair amount of discretion in 

the board to accept any published material, accept them 

as exhibits. The weight, of course, that is to be given 

to these varies. 

The question on whether any reliance is 

given to the truth of statements referred to is again a 

question of weight. Unless the person who is reported to 

have made those statements is here as a witness I don't 

think I would give it any more weight than I would to any 

statement referred to in an article. I don't know if 

that clears the air in any way. 

What I'm saying is, I wouldn't give a lot 

of weight to a quote in an article that is filed as an 

exhibit unless the person giving that making that 

statement is available for cross-examination here. 

MS. SANSON: Thank you. I thought I had 

that other page, I apologize. 

THE WITNESS: Can I get t he names? 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Pardon me? 
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757 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

A. Can I get the names of those two 

people, I never took them down? 

Q. It was Lori Rainone 

MR. METZ: Lori, L ---

THE WITNESS: You take it down. 

MS. SANSON: L-O-R-I, Rainone, 

R-A-I-N-O-N-E. 

MR. METZ: Yes. 

MS . SANSON: And Errol Meffiah. 

MR. METZ: Can you spell that, please? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: E-R-R-O-L ---

MS. SANSON: Yes, M-E-F-F-I - A-H. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Now, we've just heard Mr. 

Van Moorsel' s evidence, and we also heard evidence that 

he had done a follow-up article with you, and that was 

after an interview with you at your home. Do you agree 

with me that he gave you the opportunity to clarify your 

earlier comments and indeed you took that opportunity to 

do that? 

A. I don't recall any telephone talk to 

this man, but I can recall that it was him that I showed 

him the wreckage, wrecked place and all the area without 

tellin names or call in names. And 
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1 758 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

through his teeth , because he was supposed to put down 

why I called him in. I called him in to let the people 

of London how I've been vandalized and how the tenants 

5 
behave In the area, throwing garbage, balcony full of 

garbage and all the rest of the stuff in that way, and 

instead he put in the paper "Poor tenants got nowhere to 

wash their clothes because bad landlord won't fix up the 

10 
machines." That's what I got from this idiot. And which 

caused me lots of damage and ruined up everything to me, 

and to my tenants of course. So me and my tenants are 

victims of this kind of people. 

15 
Q. Okay. I'm going to ask you the 

question again. Do you ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: Before you ask the 

question. 
20 

Mr. Elieff, I would like to ask you 

THE WITNESS: No, he did not give me any 

opportunity, because I never talked to him. I only 

wanted to show him my way and he didn't do even that. 

25 
THE CHAIRPERSON: I understand - - -

THE WITNESS: What kind of opportunity he 

gave me? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I understand your point. 

30 
THE WITNESS: None. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: M comment is a more 
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759 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir . 

THE CHAIRPERSON: When you refer to any 

person who is a witness here, you can have your opinion 

about the value of the evidence, but I would ask you not 

to make comments of persons that are insulting or 

degrading. 

THE WITNESS: I was hurt terribly, 

everything's been killed for me, and those kind of people 

are killers to me. They killed everything for me, so I 

got no other way to say about them. They're murderers 

and they want to get away with it. People like him and 

Eagle and all the rest of the garbage. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Metz, I'm appealing 

to you, I'm looking to you to speak with your client. 

MR. METZ: Mr. Elieff, I would suggest 

that you just answer Ms. Sanson's questions and don't 

refer to other people in the room. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: No, he didn't. Because he 

says in his talk here that he saw me not very good in 

English, so why would he put garbage in there if he 

didn't not really understand what I meant if I have said 

something. Why would he do that? Why not provide a fair 

translator and else. 
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question again. 

760 

Q. Okay. 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

I'm going to ask you the 

A. He didn't give me opportunity for 

nothing. He just put in the paper whatever he wanted to 

put so the paper can sell and make money. 

Q. I'm not asking you about what he put 

in the paper, I'm asking you ---

A. He did not give me opportunity. 

Q. He didn't ask you the question about 

why you called or you made the comparison of your tenants 

as being pigs in the jungle? 

A. None of that. 

Q. He didn't ask you for that? 

A. None of that. Never asked me 

anything and I never recall talking to this idiot on the 

phone, never. 

Q. And you never said ---

A. Never said anything. 

Q. "they're not pigs"? "I ' m not 

saying they're pigs, they're only doing what pigs would 

do·, is that your evidence? 

A. I said what I said when -- -

Q. Did you say that to him? 

A. No. 
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761 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Q. You never said that to him? 

A. No, no. 

Q. You never made that comment about 

A. I never said anything about pigs. 

Q. You never 

A. Never ---

Q. referred to your tenants ---

A. never ---

Q. as being 

A. ever. 

Q. pigs? 

A. Yes. 

Q. And you never said ., I'm not saying 

that they're pigs, they're only doing what pigs would 

do?" 

A. Never. That's what maybe he's been 

saying 

Q. He's been saying it ---

A. to himself or to me 

Q. but you never said that? 

A. but not me. 

Q. You've never said it to him? 

A. Never said that . 

........ ~ .. ________________________ ~Q~. ____ ~Y~O~u~'v~e~n~e~v~e~r~s~a~i~d~i~t~~t~o~t~h~e~m~e~d~i~a~? ____ ...... ( 
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A. Never said it. 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Hi's notes are 

Q. What would you say, Mr. Elieff, if I 

said to you that I have a video recording of you having 

made some of the comments which you have denied? 

A. I don't know nothing about that. 

Q. Is he lying? 

A. He's ---

Q. Is Mr. Van Moorsel lying? 

A. He, you, Eagle, everybody, you're 

just a bowl of shit, bunch of bullshit to me, because you 

don't want to see the real cause of the problem, who 

you're trying to fight. What have I done? 

MR. METZ: I'd like to interrupt here. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 

MR. METZ: Has this video been entered as 

evidence yet? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: No, it hasn't, but Ms. 

Sanson is raising this as a possibility I'm sure. 

THE WITNESS: You want to drag this for a 

whole year for no reason, just to make sure you win, eh. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, just ---

THE WITNESS: That's what you're after. 

We waste all the time in the world ---

MR. METZ: Mr. Elieff ---
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THE WITNESS: 

MR. METZ: 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

--- and count the days. 

let us continue with the 

actual evidence at hand here. 

THE WITNESS: Show me the video tape. 

Where is his tape? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let me ask you, Mr. 

Elieff, this -- cross-examination is not easy for anyone 

THE WITNESS: Yes, but she's saying tape, 

well, I want to see it. Where is it? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: and it's not a nice 

thing to get into the stand there and be cross-examined 

by someone. I'm asking you to exercise some restraint 

and just answer the questions that are put to you without 

commenting in general about ---

THE WITNESS: But they destroyed 

everything already for me, so I don't know. Keep asking 

questions, I'll try to answer. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Just answer the question 

THE WITNESS: Okay. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: question as best you 

can. Direct it to the question that's being asked of 

you. Okay. 
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BY MS. SANSON: 

764 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Q. Isn't it true, Mr. Elieff ---

A. What you look at me. What do you 

want to say with this look? Look at that one. Don't 

look'at me like that. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I'm going to ask for ---

THE WITNESS: Do you understand? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: --- a five minute break, 

please. 

THE WITNESS: Of course. She's looking 

like a witch lady here. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. -- let's get off the 

record, please. 

(DISCUSSION OFF THE RECORD) 

--- Upon recessing at 4:05 p.m. 
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765 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex . 
(Sanson) 

--- Upon resuming at 4:10 p.m. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay, let's proceed. 

ELIJAH ELIEFF, Resumed: 

CONTINUED CROSS-EXAMINATION BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Mr. Elieff, would you agree with me 

that you spoke freely to the media about your views and 

you indeed continued to do that? 

A. What's that? 

Q. Do you agree with me that it was you 

who spoke to the media in the first place? 

A. No. 

Q. You never said anything to the media? 

A. Not me speaking to them, they were 

after me. asking questions. 

Q. And you talked to them? 

A. At the buildings when I when I 

told him -- when I agreed to meet with him there. 

Q. And you spoke to them before that ? 

A. J ust one cal l . I don't know who 

called, he said and to that call I said "Let's go 

there and let me show you", and if it was him or someone 

else, I don't know. 
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766 

Q. Okay. 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

But before Mr. Van Moorsel 

came to your apartment buildings there was that article 

in the Free Press. Now, if you were so upset about that 

article why did you agree to speak with him again? 

A. I don't know, everything's on the 

paper what they've been saying, and whatever they been 

saying or what I been saying. The point is, what make 

everybody upset, me calling them names, which is not 

true, that's all. 

Q. Okay. I'm going to ask you again. 

You agree with me that you continued to speak with the 

press even after the first ---

A. No, I don't agree with you. 

Q. article was published? 

A. I don't agree with you. 

Q. So you didn't speak with the press 

after the first article was published? 

A. That's my answer, I don't agree with 

you . 

Q. Isn't it true that you spoke with 

them after the first article was published? 

A. I don 't remember to whom spoke, when 

and how, but I don't know that I never said such a stuff 

like they've been accusing me. 

Q. Oka . That's not the uestion I'm 
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767 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

asking you. Th e question I'm asking you is, you spoke to 

the press, there was an article published. 

A. Which one? 

Q. The first Greg Van Moorsel article. 

A. Which one article? Let me see it. 

MR. METZ: I believe that's the "Won't 

Pay $6,000.00 Fine " one, is that correct? 

MS. SANSON: That's right. He wants to 

see it. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Okay, that's the first article by Mr. 

Van Moorsel. And then after that he went and visited the 

building and there was another article. Do you agree 

with me? 

A. I don't I don't recall any of 

this. I only know here when I sat down and he asked me a 

few questions and 

Q. And that was after you 

A. before that 

Q. had already talked 

A. before that I showed him the 

area. 

Q. --- to the press though? 

A. Before that I showed him the area ---
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Q. Right. 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

A. and the next day he won't put 

anything what I asked him to do, and from then on I shut 

him up, I told him to go to hell, not to give him any 

more comments. 

MR. METZ: If I may interject here? Both 

of the articles, according to Mr. Van Moorsel's testimony 

this morning, were taken from the same day's notes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: And nobody is disputing 

that. 

I think Ms. Sanson, what was the 

question you just asked? 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. The question is, Mr. Elieff, do you 

not agree that you continued to speak to the media about 

your views, even after the first article was published? 

A. I don't remember or recall anything 

of this, what this reporter has said. 

Q. You don't recall anything, but you 

still deny the comments? 

A. Comments. I never made these 

comments. 

Q. You never. 

A. That's the man ri ht. 
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769 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

A. You're sure you never made those 

A. That's the man right here making 

Q. You never made the comments "They're 

like little pigs" 

A. Someone else. 

Q. --- "they think they're living in the 

jungle"? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Ms. Sanson, I think 

THE WITNESS: No, never made it. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: -- - we've had ---

THE WITNESS: Never made those comments. 

MR. METZ: If I may make a point? 

THE WITNESS: Certainly. 

MR. METZ: Mr. Elieff has denied making 

these statements since day one 

THE WITNESS: Sure, never made them. 

MR. METZ: --- and we're now in day eight 

and he's still being asked the same questions. 

THE WITNESS: Yes. Stupid. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. I just want to be sure, because ---

A. Be sure. 
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770 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Q. I'm putting it to you now, Mr. 

A. Be sure. 

Q. --- because I will call that evidence 

A. Be sure. 

Q. --- that we have a video tape of some 

of the comments that you made. 

A. You have whatev e r you want to s a y , 

but it's all 

Q. And you continue to deny thos e 

comments. 

A. --- so wrong. It ' s all wro ng. It 's 

all wrong . 

Q. Okay. 

A. It's all a lot of 

Q. So the video is wrong as well, is 

that right? 

MR. METZ: Excuse me ---

THE WITNESS: I don ' t know. I told you on 

the stairs over there, they asked me did I call them 

pigs. They asked the question, and what they asked they 

are maybe putting in there . 

THE CHA I RPERSON: I think it ' s clear -- -

THE WITNESS : Which uestion I answered 
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(Sanson) 

them, I never called anybody pigs, which is true. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: It is clear that Mr. 

Elieff has ---

THE WITNESS: So, you know ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: denied this 

repeatedly. I think, Mr. Elieff, what Ms. Sanson is 

saying, that she wants you to know that she will 

challenge that statement by calling 

THE WITNESS: Of course she will challenge 

that. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: a tape at a later 

time. 

THE WITNESS: Sure. But I don't want to 

get entrapped because of my language, I don't understand 

all the precise questions. So, but a s much as I'm able 

to pinpoint, and I told this clearly from day one, it's 

them at fault, it is not me. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I think the question, 

the question that's been put to you is just simply did 

you make those comments, and you have denied them. And 

do you wish to change or 

THE WITNESS: No. No. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: adjust your 

comments? 

........ ~ ...... ____________________ T~H~E~W~I~T~N~E~S~S~: __ ~N~e~v~e~r~m~a~d~e~t_h~o~s~e~c~o~mm~e~n~t~s~. ______ ~ .. ( 
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(Sanson) 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. , I 
MS. SANSON: Okay? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let ' s proceed. 
5 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. You agree with me that your 

representative, Mr. Metz, continues to make statements to 
10 

the media about your case during this hearing? 

A. You're asking whether I got 

neither way to say about it. I don't know. 

MR. METZ: Mr. Elieff 

THE WITNESS: I'm only grateful and 

appreciable. 

MR. METZ: if I can answer that 

question. 
20 

THE WITNESS: I'm very grateful for him 

that he understood this helping me, because it's easy to 

be on that side sitting for free everything, right? 

25 
BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. I'm going to ask you, Mr. Metz is 

your representative 

A. M'hm. 
30 

( 
Q. --- and throughout the course of your 

evidence our defence has been that it's the London Free 
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773 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Press who has promulgated these views unjustly about 

A. And Susan Eagle. And City Hall. 

Q. and it's the press who has 

initiated ---

A. And Eagle, and Susan and City Hall. 

Q. But nonetheless you continued to talk 

to the press, or did continue to talk to the press 

A. Gang of four I call them. 

Q. You spoke to the press after the 

first ---

A. I don't recall what ---

Q. You don't recall that? 

A. No, I don't recall. 

Q. And your agent, Mr. Metz, continues 

to speak to the press throughout the course of the 

hearing, you agree? 

A. It's Mr. Metz, my spokesman, and he 

speaks for me since he started to speak for me. And all 

I ---

Q. And that's okay for him to speak to 

the media, even though you think that your views are 

being unjustly characterized? 

MR. METZ: I object. 

THE WITNESS: What do you think I'm going 

to lose from tomorrow on? 
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774 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

MR. METZ: I don't think Mr. Elieff ---

THE WITNESS: after my swearing this 

out. I'm going to raise the hell out of this woman and 

you and everybody else. What do you think? To me you're 

not a lawyer still 

MR. METZ: Mr. Elieff ---

THE WITNESS: --- defending this side when 

it's completely wrong. You know it. You know they're 

wrong and you're still trying to fight for them. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Metz, did you want 

to say something? 

MR. METZ: I don't think Mr. Elieff is in 

a position to make a give opinions or evidence 

according to my actions. I can tell you for sure 

MS. SANSON: Your actions are his actions 

for the purpose of this case, Mr. Metz. 

MR. METZ: Well, his awareness of my 

actions. If you recall, when we left the last 

proceedings we were not supposed to discuss evidence with 

each other since the last hearing, we haven't seen each 

other basically since the last hearing 

THE WITNESS: No. 

MR. METZ: and the press releases that 

have gone out since were done on my initiation and he has 

found out about them toda himself. 
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THE CHAIRPERSON: 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

All right. But, you 

see, the question is simply to what extent is he aware of 

that. That's a fair question. He may not be aware of 

it, fine, he's not aware. If he is aware he should say 

so. 

MS. SANSON: I would also ask the board to 

caution the witness who's just now called -- referred to 

me as not being a lawyer, that I'm not being a lawyer. 

I ' m not going to continue in this proceeding and be 

mistreated in that fashion by any witness. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, I think 

that's a fair comment. I've 

THE WITNESS: That's my opinion. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I have cautioned you 

before about making comments about other people in the 

room, I think it's even worse to make disparaging or 

critical comments about one party's representative, and 

if that persists then we cannot continue this proceeding 

with you in the room. 

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, but I would 

appreciate her question asked and my answer given to her 

and with the next question, you know. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: We would all like to 

THE WITNESS: So don't try to play too 

much around me, because I'm smarter than that. 
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(Sanson) 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Well ---

THE WITNESS: Ask your questions and 

you'll get your answers. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Then, Mr. Elieff 

THE WITNESS: Simple as that. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: let's make two 

things clear. First, that you will not make any personal 

comments about anyone in this room, and particularly 

counselor representatives of parties to this hearing. 

The second thing is that you will 

endeavour to answer the question that is put to your 

directly - - -

THE WITNESS: To the best of my ability. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: To the best of your 

ability, wi t ho ut maki ng comments in general about how you 

feel about the case or how you feel about other people 

not involved in the question that's being put to you. 

THE WITNESS: But if she gives me a 

question that leads to that kind of answer what can I do, 

you know? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Well, let's try and 

focus on the questions. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. Let's see what the 

( questions are. 
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777 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Q. I'm going t o ask you the qu e stion 

again, and hopefully this time 

A . Keep asking questions. 

Q. --- you will answer ---

A. Yes. 

Q. the question that I'm a sk i ng . 

And that question i s , were you not p r esent at las t day's 

proceedings when t h e TV media interviewed Mr. Metz? 

A. I don't know whether it was last or 

second before las t , I don't know which one you ' re talking 

about. 

Q. You agree with me, then, indeed that 

you were present when Mr . Metz expressed views to the 

media abou t yo u r ca s e? 

A. At one time I remember that he did on 

the table and I was next to him, I was asked too . Bu t I 

don ' t know when that was and I don 't remember what was 

Q . And that 's okay by you ? 

A. I don't know how to answe r this 

question. Here is the chairman, he can 

Q. Is that okay by you? You were 

comfort able i n havi ng h i m speak to the press o n your 

behalf? 
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778 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

A. To me, I am comfortable, because I 

see this gentleman, who is nothing to me, trying to fight 

for a to defend a help me defend myself, so of 

course it is. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let's move on, Ms. 

Sanson. 

MS. SANSON: Okay. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Is Irina Sucur your sister? 

A. No, she's not. 

Q. Is she related to you in any fashion? 

A. No, she's not. 

Q. She's not your sister-in-law? 

A. Uh-uh. 

Q. Who is your sister, Mr. Elieff? 

A. M'hm? 

Q. Who is your sister? You have a 

sister residing in London? 

A. I got I got three sisters back in 

Makedonija. One is in Skopje the other one is in 

Koleshono (phonetic), my town of birth, and the third one 

is in Strumica, City of Strumica. 

Q. And who is the sister, t he n, t ha t 

would have si ned an invoice for ou o r had someth in 
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A. 

Q. 

sister? 

A. 

that's all. 

Q. 

sister? 

A. 

Q. 

779 

sister? 

I don't 

Someone 

I don't 

know, I 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

don't know. 

who goes by the name of your 

got sister, I got wife, 

Do you refer to Irina Sucur as your 

No. 

Okay. We've got one of the invoices 

that you filed, it's dated October 18th, 1985, and it's 

the description: 

"Talked with two fellows from health 

department, advised them that even a 

good drain doesn't take these 

objects. However, there may be a bad 

join at 30 feet to repair. Will have 

to dig where Cia is at front and 

scope to bad spot then break up 

inside and dig down and find out what 

the problem is to go with tenant to 

.get copies made of this work order 

for owner's sister." 

A. That's what the plumber is tal king o f 

me. 
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780 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Q. But you're the owner, right, of the 

A. I'm not that's not what I'm 

Who is writing this? Who is writing it? 

Who has written it? 

Q. Well, the person who requested who 

is filling out the order, but he makes reference to the 

owner's sister. 

A. He is mistaken I think. He is 

mistaken. She was my superintendent, yes, but not 

sister. 

Q. Who? 

A. Irina. 

Q. Irina Sucur was your superintendent? 

A. She was my superintendent, not my 

sister. Maybe he meant to write superintendent and made 

a mistake by sister. 

Q. And she's not your sister? 

A. No. 

Q. Now, you said in your evidence that 

you've been unable to rent out apartments and you've been 

blaming much of the not being able to rent out apartments 

on Susan Eagle. Wouldn't you agree with me that there 

was a work order made back in November, was it, of 199 2 

from the Health De artment condemnin units 1, 2, 3, 4, 

'Jim Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; Ccescent. O t tawa. Ontal.;O KIG 5:\9 ((>1l ) 7.'" III. 
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781 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

5, 6 and 7 because of the sewage back up? 

A. That's after the charges, and if 

something happened today, yesterday, it doesn't bear 

anything about this 

Q. Isn't it true ---

A. --- shit here. 

Q. Would you please answer the question? 

Isn't it true that, those apartments you can't rent out, 

because they've been condemned by the Health Department? 

A. We were not supposed to talk anything 

after we started the proceedings, right? 

( 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Just answer this ( 

question, it is a fair one, Mr. Elieff. 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Just answer yes or no. 

THE WITNESS: well, I just let her answer 

it for me, because this is something that's happened 

after these charges, and I'm not going to go on this 

wasting years and after years for new charges. Let's 

stay at the original charges here that you want to accuse 

me, never mind this what happened now a few months ago. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I'm afraid you're going 

to have to proceed to the next question. 

ou 
( 

MS. SANSON: I'm going to be calling upon 

an order with res ect to our abuse of make to 
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782 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

process powers. If I'm unable to properly cross-

examine the witness then I would ask that his evidence 

in-chief be struck. 

THE WITNESS: But we have been told by the 

chairman a long time ago what we are after, because I can 

recall, you know. We don't want to add new stuff and new 

stuff, let's start the original charges. Let's bear 

these things out. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, if I can 

help you ---

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: in answering this 

question. You may be concerned that because of any ---

THE WITNESS: I would 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let me finish. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: You may be concerned 

that any answer you give in this hearing 

THE WITNESS: Will go 

THE CHAIRPERSON: will go beyond this 

room and result in further charges. 

THE WITNESS: And I'm not prepared for it. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I can assure you that 

they won't. But for the purposes of this hear i ng i t is 

im ortant that ou answer uestions that are ou, 
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783 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

especially on cross-examination where they can ask you 

questions that are wider in scope. So the question 

that's now being put to you is a fairly simple one. 

THE WITNESS: Yes, this question can lead 

to other questions, stuff that is new, and I don't want 

to answer this. I want her to ask a question and give 

the answer and I won't oppose anything. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, you must 

trust me to determine whether they are appropriate 

questions. 

( 

THE WITNESS: Well, I want to say what you 

said in the beginning, sir, you said we're not going to ( 

dig new stuff, so that's where I'm staying. 

THE CHAIRPERSON : Well, let me 

THE WITNESS: Because there are ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let me and try and 

THE WITNESS: out of proportion. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: simplify this. 

MR. METZ: If I may? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 

MR. METZ: What are these documents? What 

year? I'm sorry, I didn't catch the date on these 

documents. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: What was t he date on 

these documents? 
( 
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MS. SANSON: 

E . ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Nineteen ninety-two (1992). 

Mr. Elieff gave evidence in-chief ---

MR. METZ: Oh, '92. 

THE WITNESS: Ninety-two ('92). 

MS. SANSON: and extensive evidence 

in-chief about how he has been driven into financial ruin 

because of these proceedings, and how no one has rented 

his apartments. I would like to hear from Mr. Elieff on 

cross-examination whether or not it's true that at least 

seven of those apartments can't be rented out because 

they've been condemned by the Health Department. 

THE WITNESS: Maybe by tomorrow all 

buildings will condemned. I'm not going to talk about 

that. 

MR. METZ: If I may interject? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 

MR . METZ: Mr. Elieff is no longer in 

possession of his buildings, buildings have been taken 

over by the National Bank of Canada, and he's whatever 

happened in 1992, which is very recent, I don't think it 

relates to these charges . 

THE WITNESS: No. 

MS. SANSON: They're not charges, and I've 

asked Mr. Metz not to refer to them as charges -- -

MR. METZ: Well, because of t he 

B Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa; Creseen\. alta"", Onl a r;o KI G 5,," 1(>11, -'" I' 



1 

5 

10 

15 

20 

25 

30 

proceedings 

that. 

785 

MS. SANSON: 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

and yet again we see 

MR. METZ: - -- and Mr . Elieff has not said 

that his woes are caused because of proceedings but 

because of actions taken by Susan Eagle, the community 

groups and by what appeared i n the Free Press. You keep 

referring to these proceedings being the cause of his 

problems, they are not. He hasn't s aid that, I don't 

think. 

THE CHAIRPERSON : The question, if I 

understand, Mr. Metz, is fairly simple, it arises from a 

comment or an impression that has been left with the 

board that Mr. Elieff has suffered in his ability to rent 

apartments in the building because of these proceedings 

and because of publicity over the comments he allegedly 

made, and all Ms. Sanson is trying t o discover is whether 

there are other factors involved in his inability to rent 

the apartments. That i s why she has asked the question 

about whether Mr. Elieff knows that at least seven of 

those apartments were condemned, and that perhaps t hat 

was a reason why he couldn't rent them. 

So the question is a fair one just in 

terms of clarifying a point he had raised earlier, a n 

im ression he has left with the board e arlier. So in m 
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786 E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

opinion it's a fair question. 

Now, Mr. Elieff, did you understand what I 

just said? 

THE WITNESS: I do understand everything 

you say, sir, and I am not prepared to start anything 

about ---

MR. METZ: Mr. Elieff. Mr. Elieff, the 

answer to the question is yes or no, and I would suggest 

that you answer it to the best of your ability. I mean 

there's only two options. I can carryon the questioning 

from there when I cross-examine again in reply. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Agreed? 

THE WITNESS: I don't agree. I know 

exactly how we understand each other in the beginning 

and that's where I stand. I'm sure you know what I mean, 

that's where I stand. She can talk anything she want to 

talk, ask any question you want to ask, and I'm not co-

operating with anything later stuff. Later stuff will be 

in the court of law next time. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: But, you see ---

THE WITNESS: That's what we've got to 

know. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: --- Mr. Elieff, let me 

try and ---

THE WITNESS: There's ot to be s ome 
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That's all. 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

We got a deal with these 

THE CHAIRPERSON: We're close to 

THE WITNESS: And let's all ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: We're close to coming to 

a stopping p o int . 

THE WITNESS: And I'm not - - I told you, 

s h e can add a nything s he wants to add about it and I'm 

not interested to e ve n talk about it. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let me try and explain 

it this way. 

THE WITNESS: Forget it, it makes me sick, 

I cannot talk any more. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, let me 

explain this for you, this as simply as possible. You've 

come here, you've been asked to come here as a witness to 

give your side of the story. 

THE WITNESS: Witness about this 

accusation stuff. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: And you've had ---

THE WITNESS: No more new added stuff, 

sir. She ca n add a new complaint if she wants to. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, you must 

hear me out o n t hi s . You've had yo u r time with Mr . Metz 

askin ue s tions to our evidenc e and to make 
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your comments. 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

Those comments will not 

carry much weight with me ---

THE WITNESS: They were related about 

those times 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let me finish. 

THE WITNESS: not about tomorrow. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All your comments, whi ch 

is called evidence in-chief, will not carry a lot of 

weight with me unless it is tested by cross-examination. 

THE WITNESS: Well - --

THE CHAIRPERSON: Let me finish. This is 

true of any witness that comes here. If I was to allow 

any witness to get up here and just say anything and then 

walk out of the room it's going to be virtually useless. 

If you want your evidence to count and to carry weight it 

must be tested, as every other witness's evidence is 

tested, by cross-examination. Is that clear? 

THE WITNESS: It is clear, but I -- it's 

very clear to me how we understand from the beginning, 

when we started this stuff, and that's where I'm centred 

here. And why she added two extra c harges, and why i s 

she calling extra this and that? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. El i ef f ---
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THE WITNESS: 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

There has to be some point 

to that's enough of it. Let's deal and finish with it 

here. 

MR. METZ: Mr. Elieff, if I could, as your 

counsel, advise you to please answer the question, 

because this will give me an opportunity to re-test the 

question in the same way as Mr. John has just explained. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: And, Mr. Elieff, you 

must trust me and trus t Mr . Metz t o s p e ak fo r you to 

determine which questions are appropriate or not. If 

they're inappropriate you must trust us to object to the 

questions, but unless we object I'm asking you to answer 

the question as simply as you can, a yes or no is fine. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay? 

Ms . Sanson. 

THE WITNESS: The question is yes. The 

answer is yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. Forty-three ( 43 ) is one of the 

apartments that you've also listed as now being vacant. 

Isn't that the apartment that John Pipe ju s t moved out 

of? Wasn't he one of our witnesse s? 
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(Sanson) 

A. What did you say? What you said? 

Q. Apartment 43, isn't that the 

apartment John Pipe lived in? 
5 

A. Yes. 

Q. And he's moved now? That's one of 

the ones you listed as vacant? 

A. He moved a long time ago. 
10 

Q. Wouldn't you agree that the empty 

apartments have more to do with your treatment of the 

tenants and lack of repairs? 

A. What? 
15 

Q. Wouldn't you agree that the reason 

you have empty units has more to do with your lack of 

with your treatment of the tenants and your lack of 

repairs 
20 

A. No, I don't agree. 

Q. Well, you've just told me that ---

A. It doesn 't matter what I told first. 

Q . six of the apartments were 

25 
condemned - --

A. Yes. 

Q. and whose is that your 

responsibility to clean them up? 
30 

( 
A. No, you asked me another question no, 

or two to which I sa me more uestion s no. Kee 
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yes or no. 

And I've 

And I said 

j u st 

no to 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

asked you another 

that. 

But you just said yes to that. 

So? 

Is it your responsibility to clean up 

condemned ---

A . Is there two q uestions? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff 

THE WITNESS: Two questions, you got two 

answers. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff, just listen 

to the question . 

Go ahead, Ms. Sanson. 

THE WITNESS: You want a third -- another 

question, keep going. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: She has another 

question. Just if you'd be patient and listen to the 

question, then you'd be free to answer. Okay. 

THE WITNESS: Go ahead. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: What's the question? 

THE WITNESS: How many questions she asked 

me? Two, right? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: She can ask ou ---
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THE WITNESS: 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

No, how many questions she 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff ---

THE WITNESS: One is whether it was 

condemned, right? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: if you wouldn't 

interrupt Ms. Sanson when she's asking the question, and 

let her complete the question. 

THE WITNESS: And I did, and she 

interrupted me. I answered her . The first question was, 

was there a condemnation? Yes. 

Second question she asked me, I said no . 

Go next question. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right, Ms. Sanson, 

what's the next question? 

THE WITNESS: What the hell is 

BY MS. SANSON: 

Q. The next question was, whose 

responsibility is it to clean up the condemned 

apartments? Is it your responsibility? 

A. It depends. 

Q. So that's 

A. It could be mine, it could not be 

mine, I don't know. 
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Q. You don't know? 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex . 
(Sanson) 

A. I don't know for sure. 

Q. But you haven't rented those 

apartmen t s o u t, six of those apartments at least, because 

they're condemned? 

A. I don't know for sure. I don't know 

for sure. 

Q. Because those apartments haven't been 

repaired? 

A. They were all nicely repaired and 

( 

cleaned up and everything else, and I showed it 

but they asked me to go and apply in a written 

to them, 

way that ( 

it's all done so they can come and I said - - I refused to 

do that , and they continued to say I was condemned. But 

they were all clean and fixed up. They saw it. They ran 

a check through the order. You can check with them, 

check with Partalas, who saw them all being fixed up. 

And then he said they're all fixed up, that I should 

apply to get this taken off, and I didn ' t. 

Q. Well, Mr. Elieff, we had Mr. Partalas 

here and you could have asked him that question. 

A. M'hm. So they were repaired. You 

said they were not, but they were. They all were 

repaired and cleaned. But for whom? I ge t a t e nant who 
( 

broke all the windows, there . 
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We're talking 

Yes. 

Do you not 

E . ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

about the condemned 

see it as your 

fix those apartments up satisfactory? 

MR. METZ : I'd object. Mr. Elieff has 

testified he has ---

THE WITNESS: Whether it is my ---

MS. SANSON: Excuse me, Mr. Metz, I would 

like to finish my question, if you have an objection 

after the question is made then make it at that time, but 

do not interrupt me. 

THE WITNESS: I fixed them up. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Metz, let the 

question be put, please. 

THE WITNESS: Yes . 

MS. SANSON: I'm going to ask for a break, 

because between Mr. Metz and Mr. Elieff, I don't even 

know what my questions are any more. 

THE WITNESS: Yes, you do. 

MS. SANSON: And I am not going to 

continue with this cross-examination -- -

THE WITNESS: I' m sorry. I ' m sorry. I'm 

sorr , I -- -
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MS. SANSON: 

E. ELIEFF, cr-ex. 
(Sanson) 

if I cannot ask my 

questions and get my answers. 

THE WITNESS: Listen. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff 

THE WITNESS: Listen about. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff 

THE WITNESS: I tell you ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: Mr. Elieff 

THE vlIT"ESS : I don 't know whet. her 

it's my responsibility or not, but I did fix them up, 

that's what I'm telling you, you know. What more do you 

want to know? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I'm going to ask for 

everyone to leave the room, except Mr. Metz and Ms. 

Sanson. 

(WITNESS WITHDRAWS) 

MR. METZ: Are we still on the record? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. Ms. Chippheng can 

stay and Chanthy, because you're a party to this. You 

don't have your counsel here. 

MR. METZ: And Mr. Elieff? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: This is the 

( 

c 

basically 

~s ( arties re resentatives, and Ms. Sanso n or their 
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representing the Commission. 

We're running into some diff icul ty here, 

and I've tried to make it clear to Mr. Elieff that he has 

to be prepared to answer questions on cross-examination 

reasonably. It is clear in the short time that we have 

been engaged in attempted cross-examination that this is 

going to be virtually impossible, and that's my reason 

for taking this time to discuss this, because it's going 

to present a problem. 

So, Ms. Sanson, let me hear from you and 

then, I don't know if Chippheng has anything to add, but 

then I'll hear from Mr. Metz. 

MS. SANSON: The Commission's submission 

is simply that if the Commission is not entitled to 

conduct a full and fair cross-examination of a key 

wi tness, and also the individual and corporate 

respondent for the human rights complaint, then in 

essence i t has been denied the opportunity to test the 

defence. 

The questions that are being asked all 

arise out of evidence given in-chief, and a great deal of 

latitude, despite objections from Commission with respect 

of areas of evidence and, nonetheless, the respondents 

insisted on gOlng ahead with this evidence and I' m 

entitled t o test that. 
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I also have responsibility and carriage 

of the complaint before the board, to properly test that 

for the interest of the complaint going ahead and the 

interest of the complainant, and if we're denied an 

effective cross-examination, which I submi t is what' s 

happening now, the board has wi thin its powers to make 

whatever order as is necessary under section 23 of the 

Statutory Powers Procedure Act to prevent an abuse of 

process . 

I am aware of one other instance only 

where a respondent, an individual -- actually it was a 

complainant, despite a number of cautions by the board as ( 

to the evidence and how the evidence was to be presented, 

that person nonetheless continued on. An effective 

examination of that person could not be conducted and, as 

a result, that evidence was not relied on. And that, I 

believe the case was Johnston. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. I think that would 

be -- just before I hear from you, Mr. Metz. 

I think that would be consistent with the 

principles behind receiving evidence and having it 

tested. Whether it's officially, whether the evidence is 

officially struck from the record or not, I think any 

court or tribunal wou l d not be able to give that evide nce 

much weight, which is virtually the same thing . ( 

~ Bruce Levey Reporting Services 70 Sa, C,men!. 0"",,". (J,,, ",,,, Kit, Wi 



f. - ~ 

If -

( 
1 798 

So I think -- my point is, Mr. Metz, that 

Mr. Elieff is just making things that much more difficult 

for himself. 

5 MR. METZ: Oh, I understand that, and I 

tend to agree with what has been said here so far. 

I think in looking at Mr. Elieff's 

current frame of mind, I think it should be understood 

10 that he's not in a good frame of mind, he's been severely 

depressed recently and he blames all the problems on the 

circumstances surrounding this, and he no longer has his 

buildings, he has no income, so I guess you have to 

15 understand his emotional state right now. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Yes. 

MR. METZ: And perhaps I - - the only thing 

I can ask is perhaps a little extra consideration in 

20 terms of his emotional state in answering the questions. 

I think he will answer your questions. I know it's 

already getting quite late in the day and he's just 

getting up now, but ---

25 THE CHAIRPERSON: Do you see any I have 

another question, but do you see any way we could 

proceed, I mean, Mr. Sanson, I'm asking if you select the 

questions you wish to ask without feeling that you're 

30 overly hindered in this? Given t he state, t he emotiona l 

( and mental state that Mr. El i eff is in currently , lS 
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there a way that you can select the questions to ask Mr. 

Elieff bearing that in mind, and thus proceed in a 

slightly different way than you normally would with the 

freedom you'd have to cross-examine a witness? 

My second point is that I am not aware of 

what you've just mentioned of Mr. Elieff's current status 

with those apartments, and I don't know how the board 

should best receive that information. I think it's 

important information. I'd like to know if in fact those 

things have transpired, and I would like to have some 

evidence put in that effect. 

MS. SANSON: This is going to lead to 

another full area of objection. I mean, on the one hand, 

the very questions as they relate to, you know, you've 

heard all this evidence about he's going into ruin. Now, 

you know, we're hearing through Mr. Metz' s mouth that 

there's, you know - - he's going into further financial 

ruin and that's the cause of his -- well, we could open 

-- we could extend that. 

I'm not even getting answers to basic 

questions about evidence already introduced, and if Mr. 

Metz wants to talk about where that money has gone for 

the incomes he's been earning from the rents of these 

buildings and get into that, once again we're entitled to 

( 

( 

test that. And the question of what has happened to ( 
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those buildings, if we're going to dea l with that, again, 

and -- -

THE CHAIRPERSON: No. I think that -- I'm 

not disagreeing that the questions are valid when they 

relate to how the money has been app l ied during the term 

that he was In control of those buildings. What I 

understand now is that he is not In control of those 

buildings and of the income from them . That would have a 

direct bearing on the na t ure o f the remedy that can be 

reasonably applied. 

MS. SANSON: And that would certainly have 

to be addressed - --

THE CHAIRPERSON : That's right. 

MS. SANSON: by way of argument. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: That's right. 

MS. SANSON: But it's not a question of 

. ~ ...... 

thetbUlildhingsb have h
not 

bheen SOlld, faf~d sOb an
y

t

. abseh~ce °lff 'J 
con ro as een t roug Mr . E le s a sen lng lmse 

from having anything to do with the buildings at all. 

And so, I mean, if we're going to get into that whole 

line of questioning, you know, I would raise the further 

if I'm not even entitled to ask the most basic 

questions about his rental incomes and why he hasn't 

received rents for certa i n apar t ments because they ' re in 

fact condemned and because he' s d one n o thing to do about 
_......I. __________________ ~ .. 
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those apartments for months, well, it has nothing to do 

with ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: His present 

circumstances. No, I agree. I agree. I'm not 

suggesting that you shouldn't ask those questions, what 

I'm looking for is a way to proceed as fairly as 

possible, giving the Commission and the complainant what 

is fairly their right in cross-examination, but bearing 

in mind Mr. Elieff's present state of mind. 

So what I'm saying is, is there a way to 

proceed with the cross-examination without having to 

suspend the cross-examination, virtually eliminating any 

weight that is to be given to his direct evidence. 

Because I think that's the -- we might have to resort to 

that if 

MR. METZ: Could you repeat that? Is 

there a way to proceed without --

THE CHAIRPERSON: Is there a way to 

proceed with this cross-examination at this point in 

time, because if there isn't then there really is not 

much alternative. The weight to be given to any evidence 

that Mr. Elieff has given would be virtually nil, because 

it hasn't been tested. 

depends on his 

MR. METZ: Well, 

co-operation in 

again , 

terms 

the whole thing 

of answering tn" 
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questions. Perhaps if I try to impress upon him the 

importance of his co-operation once again, not only from 

his own point of view but from my point of view. I think 

5 Mr. Elieff doesn't quite understand that I'm counting on 

this information as well. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Okay. If you could take 

a few minutes before he comes back in to speak to him 

10 again, I'd appreciate that, and explain to him the 

seriousness of this, and he may have a near suicidal 

approach to this in terms of his case. 

MR. METZ: Mr. Elieff is in a state of 

15 mind where he feels that, in his own words, you know how 

he's always said ., They've already killed me, what more 

can they do to me", this is how he looks at it. So he 

feels like he's at the bottom of the barrel and there's 

, 20 

I 
nothing that this board or any court of law could do to 

him that would put him in a worse position than he's in 

I to 

now, and that's essentially his state of 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Well , have we may 

25 take him the way he is, and that may in fact be the 

resul t at the end of this day, that he will bring this 

upon himself, but I'm not going to -- I'm not prepared to 

accept that right now. 

30 MR. METZ: No, myself either. I'm j us t 

( explaining ---
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THE CHAIRPERSON: I'd like to give him a 

chance. 

MR. METZ: for your own insight, so 

5 you understand where he's coming from. 

I notice it's already like, it's five 

o'clock basically, how long would we be going with cross-

examination still, or how much longer do you anticipate, 

10 Ms. Sanson: 

MS. SANSON: Wel l, I've only asked about 

four questions, so 

MR. METZ: Right. 

15 MS. SANSON: we're going to be at 
( 

least half of 

MR. METZ: We got started rather,late. 

MS. SANSON: --- half of tomorrow. 

20 MR. METZ: Would it be perhaps better to 

continue the cross-examination in the morning, and by 

then he might have had a good nights sleep: 

THE CHAIRPERSON: And I think even though 

25 this is in the midst of cross-examination I would like to 

ask you to speak to him about this, not about any of the 

evidence ---

MR. METZ: No, no. 

30 THE CHAIRPERSON: but about the 

process ---
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MR. METZ : About the importance of 

testifying ---

THE CHAIRPERSON: And I trust you will 

5 exercise that caution. And it may be good to use the 

evening as a cooling off period for him. 

But tomorrow, if he has the same attitude, 

it won't be long before we'll have to move on to other 

10 things and then his case will basically be -- it will 

have to rest on those witnesses other than his evidence. 

MR. METZ: What time are we scheduled to 

begin in the morning? 

15 THE CHAIRPERSON: The usual start time is 

10, but I'm happy to start early if ---

MS. SANSON: I would prefer to proceed at 

10 . 

20 THE CHAIRPERSON: Ten (10) . 

MR. METZ: Okay, that's fine. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: All right? Ms. Sanson, 

are you agreeable to start tomorrow at 10 ---

25 MS. SANSON: Certainly. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: in cross-

examination? 

MR. METZ: May I ask where these came 

30 from? Are these from you? 

( MS. SANSON: Yes, those are mi ne and 1'11 
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refer to them as I go through Mr. Elieff's evidence. 

MR. METZ: Oh, okay. I hadn't seen them 

before. But those are my copies? 

5 MS. SANSON: Yes. 

THE CHAIRPERSON: I can't stress more 

strongly that this is the only way that we know in this 

country to hear the evidence and have it tested fairly 

10 

MR. METZ: I agree . 

THE CHAIRPERSON: and no matter how 

bad his personal circumstances are the truth of what he 

15 has said still needs to be tested . ( 
Okay. Does Ms . Hom understand what we've 

just been discussing? Is she agreeable to start 

tomorrow? Okay. 

20 Well, let's have everyone else back in and 

we'll just confirm that. 

MR. METZ: Okay. Should I just call them 

in'? 

25 

(SHORT PAUSE) 

ELIJAH ELIEFF, Resumed: 

30 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Si t down, Mr . Elie ff . 
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We've decided to adjourn until tomorrow 

morning, seeing as it's nearly five o'clock, and I have 

spoken to Mr. Metz and we've . agreed that he may speak to 

you about the procedure for tomorrow, and that only, and 

not about the substance of your evidence. So with that 

in mind I will adjourn until 10 o'clock tomorrow morning. 

MR. METZ: Same room? 

THE CHAIRPERSON: Same room. 

--- Upon adjourning at 4:55 p.m. 

CERTIFIED CORRECT 

. Bruce Leve , 
Certified Court Reporter 
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